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NUMBER FOR _IDENTIFICATION IR EVIDENCE
Respondent'’s
J& '(Printaut, Action 61 : 61
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'v/6 - {(Letter) P | ' 61
/7 (Printout, Customer 61 61
Information)
J8  (printout, Customer 61 | 61
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x/9 (Statement of Account) 6; 61
\/10 (Statement of Account) &1 ' 61
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ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE MARK A. HOYER: Okay, we can get

started. Today’s date is January 11th, 2007. The time is

10:45. We’re here this morning for a hearing on the Formal

7"complaint of Theodore R. Thomas vs. Duguesne Light Conpany.

The Docket Number for this proceeding is C-20066934. My

understanding is that, this is a billing dispute.

My name is Mark Hoyer. I‘n an Administrative Law Judge
with the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission, in the
pittsburgh Office. This telephonic hearing is beinyg generated

 from Hearing Room Number 1, in the Pittsburgh State Office

| Building. We are tape recording this proceeding. In

addition, we are also taking a stencgraphic record.

Mr. Thomas, you are representing youréélf here today, is
that correct?

MR. THOMAS: Yes.

JUDGE HOYER: And you have one witness to present?

MR. THOMAS: Yes.

JUDGE HOYER: And what is ydur witness’s name?

MR. THOMAS: Jerry Holmes; J-e-r-r-y, H-o-l-m-e-s.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay.

And, attorney Regina Sestak is representing Duquesne

Light Company here this morning. My understanding, attorney

Sestak, is that, you intend to call three witnesses, 1s that

correct?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 7617150
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MS. SESTAK: Yes.
{ JUDGE HOYER: Okay.
Before I actually explain the hearing procedure, I

thought I’d inguire of the parties if they would like to

lldiscuss this dispute among themselves, to see if they might
i perhaps be able to resolve it. Attorney Sestak, do you

‘pelieve that a discussion with the Complainant would be

fruitful?

MS. SESTAK: Your Honor, I’'m not certain. I don’t think

i

i

| buguesne Light can grant --- can agree with --- to give Mr.

'Thbmas what I understand he wants, which is to not be held
i responsible for the bill at the premises in gquestion.

| 1f Mr. Thomas wishes to speak with us, though, we’d be
 happy to speak with him.

JUDGE HOYER: Mr. Thomas, would you like an opportunity
to discuss this dispute informally, off the record, with the
repraééntativcs from Duguesne Light, of would you prefer to
proceed directly into the hearing? ’

MR. THOMAS: I guess I’d prefer --- she answered the
%questian, by saying that, Duquesne Light couldn’t possibly
forgive me this bill. sé, if that’'s the bottom line, then,
there’s no point in discussing it.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Well then, I’11 explain the hearing

procedure, Mr. Thomas. As the Complainant here today, Mr.

. Thomas, you have the burden of proof. You're going to be

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7177 761-7150
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presenting your testimony and evidence first. You can

ltestify, or choose not to do so, You indicated you intend to

present a witness.
MR, THOMAS: VYes.

 JUDGE HOYER: If you testify, you‘ll be subject to cross-

! examination when you’re finished speaking. The same holds

ltrue for your witness. After your witness is gquestioned by

you, attorney Sestak will have a chance to ask him gquestions,

llas well.

When you’re finished presenting your case, Mr. Thomas,

then, I’m going to turn it over to attorney Sestak to present

13,;'r:;all three witnesses. After each witness testifies, you’ll

have a chance to ask them questions.

When Duquesne Light is finished presenting their case,

then, we’re going to have summary statements from each side.

And T‘11 begin the summary statements with attorney Sestak,
and then, you will have the final word here this morning, Mr.
Thomas .

MR. THOMAS: Yes.

JUDGE HOYER: Do you have any gquestions on the hearing

procedure that I’ve just explained, Mr. Thomas?

MR. THOMAS: No, I don’t.
JUDGE HOYER: Attorney Sestak, any questions before we

begin?

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY. (717, 761.-7150
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¥8. SESTAK: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay.

Are you going to be testifying here today, Mr. Thomas?
MR. THOMAS: Well, I’'m going to present the story, yves.

JUDSE HOYER: Okay. Are you going to be telling me your

lstory first, or are you going to be presenting your witness

first?

MR. THOMAS: Well, 1 can do them both at the same time,

because there ~-- they’re kind of interlocking. The fact of

the matter is, that he was there, each step --- each one of

! these steps that I'm going to tell you about.

JUDGE HOYER: Well, you can’t do them at the sanme time.

MR. THOMAS: Okay, well, I —-~-

JUDGE HOYER: You would have to testify separate from
your witness. |

MR. THOMAS: Okay.

JUDGE HOYER: Would you like to tell me your story first?

MR. THOMAS: Okay. |

JUDGE HOYER: Well, if so, if that’s —=-

MR. THOMAS: Yes. |

JUDGE HOYER: oOkay. Let me swear you in as a witness
then. |

MR. THOMAS: Okay.

' (Witness sworn.)

Whereypon,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717 761-7150
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THEODORE ROOSEVELT THOMAS, JR.

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT TESTIMONY

i JUDGE HOYER: Let the record reflect the witness is sworn

in and will testify under oath. And, you ¢an proceed, Mr.

st

!Thémas‘ I1+d like to learn what the dispute is and what relief
;yau’re seeking from the Commission. |
i‘ Firet, could you state your name for the record?
: THE WITNESS: Theodore Roosevelt Thomas, Jr.
; JUDGE HOYER: And your address?
I THE WITNESS: 459 Grove Road. That’s Verona,
?Pennsylvania'15147~1625.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay. And, the dispute here this morning,
“does it concern that property or another property?
THE WITNESS: Another property.
JUDGE HOYER: And what is the address of that property?
THE WITNESS: 7244 Idlewild Street.
JUDGE HOYER: Okay. And are you a customer of Duguesne
| Light Company? |
| THE WITNESS: Yes.

o JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Thank you for answering those

preliminary gquestions,
Now, you may feel free to go ahead and tell me what this
é&iﬁpute is about, and what relief you’re seeking from the

| Commission today.

COMMOGNWEALTH HERFORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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THE WITNESS: Okay. At some point last year, the --- the

tenant, Mrs. Alston, got behind in her rent. And I said,

I "well then, I need to get rent. I can’t --- " T can’t do

anything without the money." So, she decides to make a move,

as ~-- as tenants usually do nowadays. She called in Duquesne
Light.

Well, the fact of the matter was, Duguesne Light came in,

| ana they told me —-- they called me and said, "Well, you’ve

il got a === " what they call a foreign --- a foreign connection,‘

or however they put it. But at any rate, it was in the hall,

néxt day I called them and told them that it had been changed
over.

Well, nobody came out for what, three or four weeks,
maybe? Then, they sent mé out ==~ they’sent this letter,‘and
said, Miell, you are now being charged this individual’s

bill." So, I said, "Charged for what?" Because you have ===

| the connection is not proper. Okay. Well, I told them again,

#eeme out and see,' because the connection at that point in

time had been disconnected. Okay?

Now, the --- all this time, there was nobody in the sec -
-= in the first floor apartment. What she did was to ask me,
oWell, T can’t get in through the basement and the water
heater and some of the other things I need to do to get to are

down there, and I can’t --- % VYthere’s no light." So ---

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7171 761-7150
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JUDGE HOYER: Who told you this?

THE WITNESS: Mrs. Alston.

JUDGE HOYER: And what is Mrs. Alston’s first name?

kTHE WITNESS: Yvette, Y-v-e~-t-t-e.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay, you may continue.

THE WITNESS: So, she asked --- you know, when she made
that request, I said, "Okay." I went down. There was nobody
else in the house, anyway. So, I went down and 1 changed it
around to her box, so that, she éould get light in the hall

and -=— both halls, and --- and out the front door, and then,

down the cellar, and then =~- and the cellar steps. So, I

¢hanged them cover.

Well, meanwhile, your Duguesne Light people --- well, not
yours, but Duguesne Light people, they called me and said,
"Well, are you going to pay this bili?" I said, "No, I‘m not

going to pay the bill. Why would I pay the bill when she’s

living in there? I’m not using the electricity. The house

has been empty for over =~ " Uthe other apartment!s been
empty for a year. So, what difference does it make whether
the connection =-=~ " Meven if the connection were wrong, what
difference would it make, because there’s only one‘parson in
the house?" Well, Act 54, "we --- " "we have to abide by what
Act 54 saysa" .

Meanwhile, the --=- she said --- she calls me and tells ne

| that Duquesne Light wants to get in.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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JUDGE HOYER: Who called you?
THE WITNESS: That’s Mrs. --- Mrs. Alston.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay.

THE WITNESS: She said Duquesne Light wants to get in. I

said, tell then, why don’t you let them in? The door is

| operi. I left the door open, and I left it --- " "the light on

| for you. Well, I didn’t know that." That’s what she told me.

"I didn’t know that."

Well, eventually, time went by, and I heard nothing more.

1 assuned that Duguesne Light had been in, and had checked the

| wiring and whatever they needed to do, and then, everything

was fine. Until they sent me this bill of $638.

JUDGE HOYER: What is the exact amount of the bill, $600

and ===
| THE WITNESS: $638, according to this chart here, this ;
document I’m looking at right now. |

JUDGE HOYER: Okay.

THE WITNESS: And when they sent this to me, I called
them up and I told them the same thing that I just told you.
And they said, "Well, there’s nothing we can do about that.”
so; I said, "Well, I will see if the Public Utility Commission
can do something about it." And this is --- that’s where we
are now.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay. BAnd, Mrs. Yvette Alston is a former

tenant?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY  (717) 761 7150
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THE WITNESS: Yes. |
JUDGE HOYER: And she was a tenant of the broperty at
7244 Idlewild Street?
THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE HOYER: 1Is that a rental property?
; THE WITNESS: That’s a rental property, vyes.
JUDGE HOYER: Are you,thekwwner of that property?
THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE HOYER: How many‘rental units aré‘in that property?

THE WITNESS: There’'s two.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Could you describe it for me? Is it
~an upstairs and downstairs? Is it --- ‘

THE WITNESS: Well, yes, it’s an upstairs. Apartment 1
%is on the first floor, and it has one bedroom and a kitchen
and bath and so on, and a living room. And, the second fl@mr
apartment has two bedrooms on the third floor, twcrbedrooms on
the second floor, aﬁd it has a kitchen and dining room ahd
bath.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay, thank you.

You may continue with your testimony.

THE WITNESS: Okay.

That ==~ that is essentially all I --~ we’ré ~== right
. now, we’re where we were, before I even called this --- the --

~ the Utility Commission. So, my story is finished, although,

| I do have a witness that corroborates everything I said.

1

i

foromarrm s irizhemerir e g ter et piens
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JUDGE HOYER: Okay, well, we’ll get to your witneSS‘ If
you’re finished with your testimony, I’m going to see if |
attorney Sestak has any guestions.

Attorney Sestak, do you have any questions for cross-
examination, based upon Mr. Thomas’s testimony or my
questions?

‘ MS. SESTAK: Your Honor, I do have a few questions,
CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MS. SESTAK:

Q Mr. Thomas, you mentioned that, you contacted
%Duquesne Light to say that, the service had been changed over.
EWhen did you do that? |

A Oh, I don’t know. Tt was a couple déys after your
people were there, or after Duguesne Light was there. That

was in like === they came on Thursday. I’'m --- I called you

Monday .
Q Okay. Do you recall who you called?
A No, ¥ don’t. I =--~- as usual, I just talked to some

anonymous person. And, the fact that they answered as being

Duguesne Light, that --- that’s all I figured I needed.

Q Did you meet with a Duquesne Light Company
f représentative by the name of Susan Sutter? |
A Did I meet with them? |

Q Yes.

A Never.

COMMOMNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {(717) 7617150
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o} Did you discuss this with a Duquesne Light

irepresentative?
i A Yes. Yes, I did. More than once.

I 0 pid you ==~ did she explain to you to let her know

l when you changed the service over?

A I did let her know. That’s when we talked.
Q Is she the person you called to say that you had
daone the changeover of the service? |

. T don't know whether she was the person 1 called for
the changeover, or she was the person I called because of the

disputed bill. But, I did talk to a female at one time, and I

i | talked to a male at one time. And, they both were aware that

b

:the electricity had been changed over, and that, everything
would have been ~-- was fine for them to come in.

Q When you called to say that the service had been

! change ov -~-~ changed over, did you tell the person you spoke

to what you were calling about?

3 Of course.

Q Okay. Did you tell them that you were calling about
service to this particular residence at Idlewild? |

A Yes. Well, they --- you know, they had --- they had
| been aware of this, because of the argument that we had in the

first place. 8o, they were aware of who I was and === and

| what the situation was.

o Okay.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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and again, I ask, do you recall who you call === aid

you just call the general Duquesne Light Conmpany service

number?

A Yes, I did.
g  Did you subsequently receive a series of messages
from Susan Sutter, reguesting that you contact her?

A Susan Sutter. TI’ve got some papers here. 1’ve seen

that —-= T’ve seen that name somewhere, bhut, I think I

actually talked to her.
Q Okayi

Did you subsequently receive a series of telephone calls

| and telephone messages, and a card left at your home, during

the carly part of November of 20057

A At my home, as in Grove Road, or you talking about -

Q No, as in Grove Road, the address that you gave as
your home address.

A Do I recall having cards? No, I ddn’t‘ And I =~—=
phone calls? Yes, she may have called me. I know I've‘called
her. And I say, don’t recall when this happened, and I don’t
fec&ll any messages being left.

MS. SESTAK: 1 have no further questions.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay, any additional testimony from you at
this tirme, Mr. Thomas?

THE WITNESS: No.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING CQMPANY t7V7: 7517180
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(Witnaas excused.)
~ JUDGFE HOYER: OKkay.
Would you like to call your witness now?
THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE HOYER: Okay. And you sald your witness’s name 1is
Jerry Holmes?
THE WITNESS: Jerry Holmes, yes.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay, Mr. Holmes, are you there? Is he on

| =~~ is he on an extension?

MR. HOLMES: Hello?

JUDGE HOYER: Mr. Holmes?

MR. HOLMES: Yes, sir.

(Witness sworn.)

JUDGE HOYER: Let the record reflect that, the witness is
sworn in and will testify under oath.

Mr. Thomas, you may proceed with your quesﬁiohing.

Mr. Thomas? | |

MR, THOMAS: Yes.

JUDGE HOYER: You may proceed with your questioning of

Mr. Holmes.

MR. THOMAS: Okay.
Whereupon,

JERRY HOLMES

Il having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY 1717} 761~-7150
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BY MR. THOMAS:
Q pDid you --- after Duguesne Light ==~

Bl

JUDGE HOYER: Hold on. Hold on. Mr. Thomas? Mr.

|| Thomas? Mr. Thonas?

MR. HOYER: What’s that?

JUDGE HOYER:' Mr. Thomas, are you there?

MR. THOMAS: There is no speaker. That’s the big ---

microphone. It says, "microphone,® but I don’t know.

JUDGE HOYER: Mr. Thomas?
!, MR. THOMAS: Yes. |

JUDGE HQYER: We could not hear whaﬁ you jusﬁ asked the
witness.

MR. THOMAS: Okay.

JUDGE HOYER: Do you have an extensionkin your w—-—
another telephone in your homé?’

MR. THOMAS: Yes. ‘Just a second. Go upstairs’énd get

that phone. It’s in the bedroom. It’s on the floor. It’s a

' little black phone. Alright, he’s on the phone.
E JUDGE HOYER: Okay. |

: THE WITNESS: Hello?

JUDGE HOYER: Are you there, Mr. Holmes?
THE WITNESS: Okay. Yeah. |

JUDGE HOYER: Mr. Thomas?

MR. THOMAS: Yes.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay, Mr. Thomas, you may proceed With your

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (7173 761‘7150
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questioning of Mr. Holnes.

MR. THOMAS: Okay.

BY MR. THOMAS:

Q Jerry, after --- after I notified you that Duquesne
Light had been in and said that the wiring was improper, did
you go in and -== and repair it, fix it?

A Yes, I did.

Q The =-- did I also ask you --- did I ==- do you
recall me asking you that --- teliing you that, Duguesne

Light, I called them to come and -~-- and check it, and they

didn’t cone?

A Right.

M$. SESTAK: Objection. ¢Calls for hearsay.

MR. THOMAS: I can’t hear you.

JUDGE HOYER: sShe’s made an objection.

MR. THOMAS: Yeah. That’s not hearsay, that’s ---
JUDGE HOYER: Wait a minute. Well, objedtion overruled.
MR. THOMAS: Yeah. ’

JUDGE HOYER: And the respohse is in the record. But

before you ask your next question, Mr. Holmes --- or, Mr.

CThonas  ~==

MR. THOMAS: Yes.
JUDGE HOYER: =--~ (Continuing} =-- let me direct some
questions to Mr. Holmes. '

JUDGE HOYER: Mr. Holmes, could you state your name for

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (21717817150
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. | the record, please?

7 % THE WITNESS: Jerry Holmes.

3;% JUDGE HOYER: And your address?

4 é - THE WITNESS: 8616 Bryceland Street Extension.

51 JUDGE HOYER: Okay.

6 You may continue, Mr. Thomas, with your questioning.

MR. THOMAS: Okay.

|

i
ol BY MR. THOMAS:

% o} Mr. Holmes, after possibly, three, four months, did
m~§l ask you =-=- did I inform you that, Dugueshe Light had not
11 %baan out to check the wiring?

1 A Yes, you did. |

13 ; s} Then, did I also tell you that, Dugquesne Light, I
14 | talked to them on the phone, and that, they said that there
was nothing that can be --- could be dene, because the wiring
1 | was in my name --- the wifing of the ~-=~ the bill had been put
17 | in my name, and there was nothing they could do? Did I —-=

1 || did I inform you of this?

14 A Yes.
24 Q The -
21 MS. SESTAK: Your Honor, again I renew the objection. If

2 || Mr. Holmes’s testimony is solely to testify to what Mr. Thomas
23§7told him about what Duquesne Tight did or didn’t tell Mr.
oz I| Thomas, I believe this is calling for hearsay and hearsay on

95 || hearsay.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-72150
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JUDGE HOYER: 1I’m going to overrule your objection,

(counsel, hearsay objection, and the response is in the record.

lHe @id indicate, "Did 1 tell you that this is what Duguesne

‘gdid?" $o, on that basis, I am going to allow the response in.

Ybu rmay continue, Mr. Thomas.

MR. THOMAS: Okay.

BY MR. THOMAS:

Q Mr. Holmes, after having --- after having gone down
and did the repair work, were you ever back into that =~-- that
same area again?

A | Not === not for the wiring, except fér the === when
she needed to get in the basement.

Q Yeah.

: A Then, we =-- then, I changed it over so she would
have light dmwﬁ ﬁhefe,

Q Okay.

A “Which was put on her box.

Q Yeah. Qkay.
i MR. THOMAS: Yourkﬂcnér, I === actually, not being a
| lawyer, I don’t know --- I don’t know the protocol and all
that, but the fact is --- |
| JUDGE HOYER: Well, do you have any additional questions

- for Mr. Holmes?

MR. THOMAS: Well, no, not at this minute. I can’t think |

of the =--= the things that I -=- anything I’ve missed ---

n COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY 1717 761-7150
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JUDGE HOYER: Well, this is the opportunity to guestion

ihim. And if you don’t have any other guestions for him, then, |

1 I'm going to see if attorney Sestak has any.

MR. THOMAS: Oh, ckay.

JUDGE HOYER: Are you finished with your questioning of
Mr. Holmes?

MR. THOMAS: Just one second, please.

_JUDGE HOYER: (kay. Take a moment.

BY MR. THOMAS:

Q0 oh, did -=-- Mr. Holmes, did Mrs. Alston ask me or --

, Il = and you, to change the wiring, so that, she could have light

i going into the basement and various other areas?

A Yes, she did.

o) okay.

MR. THOMAS: Well, that‘s about it for me, Judge.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay. |

Attorney Sestak, do you have any gquestions for Mr.
Holmes? |

MS, SESTAK: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE THOMAS: Thank youkfor your testimony, Mr. Holmes.

THE WITNESS: Uh-huh.

(Witness excused.)

JUDGE HOYER: Mr. Thomas, are you going to be presenting

any additional witnesses here today?

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (71717617150
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MR. THOMAS: No, I'm not.
JUDGE HOYER: Okay. $o, you’re resting your case?
MR. THOMAS: VYes.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Again, when --- when Duquesne Light

'is finished presenting their case, you’ll have a chance at the

|l conclusion of the hearing to summarize your position.

111 turn it over to you, attorney Sestak. Who will be

your first witness here today?

MS. SESTAK: Your Honor, I call Edward Keegan.
JUDGE HOYER: Okay, Mr. Keegan.
(Wiﬁﬂess sworn.)
JUDGE HOYER: Okay. |
Attorney Sestak, you may proceed and be sure to have your
witness spell his last name.
MS. SESTAK: Thank you, Your Honor.
Whereupon,
EDWARD R. KEEGAN
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MS5. SESTAK:
Q Mr. Keegan, would you please statekyéur'full name
and spell your last name for the benefit of the record?
A Edward R. Keegan, K-e-e-g-a-n.
Q By whon are you employed?

A Duguesne Light Company.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761.7150
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Q How long have yéu worked for Duguesne Light Conmpany?
A 30 years. '

0 What is your present job title?
A I'm a Senior Meter Technician.

o} How long have you held that,position?

A Approximately, 27 years.

0] and very briefly, what are you duties in that

 position?
A We do anything that’s related to metering work. We

| do billing corplaints, we do construction work, we test

electric meters, we change them, we repair all kind of
industrial =-- all kind of industrial services, things like
that. Anything that has to do with metering, we’re involved
in.

Q And, during the course of your employment, did you
become familiar with an account in the name of Yvette Alstoen,

at 7244 Tdlewild Street?

A Yes .
Q and, what was your involvement?
A 1 was sent out there at the customer’s regquest to do

a ~~- what we call a mcter inspection for a high bill
complaint.

Q And, let me stop you there. I’m going to show you a
document that Ifve labeled for identification purposes,

Respondent’s Exhibit Number 3. Copies of this document were

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (7T17)761-7150
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mailed to Mr. Thomas and to the Judge, with my letter of

January 4th. Can you identify this document, please, Mr.

‘Keegan?
| ‘A That’s the document that I received and that I
filled out at the instruct --- at the inspection site.

Q When you received this document, was that part of

your enployment?
A Yes.,
Q and, was anything filled out on this document, other

than the machine printed portion?

A No.

o} pid you fill in the handwritten portions of this
| document?
% A‘ Yes.
i Q and, what was your purpose in going to the Alston
ipremises?
. A My purpose was tokmake sure that the meter was

| running correctly, meaning accurately, that is was Mrs.
" Alston’s === or Miss Alston’s meter,‘and that, there was no,
f'what we tall foreign load on that meter, which means that, she

wasn’t paying for somebody elsefs load, or that there weren’t

[
¥

any bad wires causing that meter to run by itself.
0 okay. And, is there anyplace on that form that
gives information about what they’want you to do at the =-- on

this particular job?

COMMONWEALTH REPOHRTING COMPANY (7171 761-7150
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building, would foreign load be anything beyond the customer’s
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25
A Yeah. It’s about halfway down on the first page.
If you =-- it says "Check for fereign load," and a couple

other sentences there. It’s on the right-hand side, halfway

Il down on Page 1 there.

Q Okay.

When you got to the premises, did you inspect the

meter?
-4 Yes.
Q And did you find foreign load?
A Yes.
Q and what is "foreign load?"
A Foreign load is when a customer is paying for

something that should not be on her meter, that belongs to
somebody --- to another customer.

Q And when you’'re checking a meter in a multi-unit

own apartment?
A Yes, that’s usually what it is.
0  And, when you checked this meter, did you ~-- you

mentioned that you found foreign load. What did you find,

 specifically?

A I found, halfway down on the paper, in my

handwritten ---
Q You’re looking at the second page?
A Second page, yes. It says, "The first floor

COMMONWEALTH REPCRTING COMPANY (717} 761-71560
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 apartment and hall lights and porch lights are connected to

the customer’s fuse box."
Q  Is there anything else from the first floor fuse box
that was connected to the customer’s fuse box?

A Let me see. There was sort of like a —-= a double-

mixed wiring there. And, as far as T can tell, that was --~
let’s see. These wires go to the --- I'm still reading it.

Okay. VYeah, there ~-- there was a wire going into the cus ---

I the first floor fuse box, that was hot, but it should not have

been hot, because, the first floor meter was turned off. So,
vthat fuse box should have been dead.

Q Ckay.

When did you go out to the premises?

A I was on -~~~ I was there Tuesday, October 25th,
2005. That date is down on the left~hahd side, right at the
bottom of the page.

Q pid you also check the meter for accuracy?

Yes, I did.

A
Q And, what was the result of that accuracy test?
P+

test results." It was 99.6% on our full load, and 99.3% on
our light load. We run two --- two test loads on that meter:
30~amp test load, and a 3-amp test load.

Q Did you speak to anyone at the premises when you

,~fwere testing the meter?

1
§

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY (717! 7617150
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A Yes, I talked tc Yvette Alston.

: 0 and was she the customer on the acccuﬁt at that
time?
| A Yes.

Q Is it typical to speak with the customer when a

meter is being tested?
A That’s what we try to do, yes, all the time.
M&. SESTAK: I have no further gquestions of this Witness.
JUDGE HOYER: Okay.
Before I turn it over to Mr. Thonas ﬁo see if he has any
guestions for Mr. Keegan, Mr. Thomas, counsel’s indicated she

sent you some documents for this hearing. Did you receive

|i those documents?

i

i MR. THOMAS: VYes, I have docunents.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay.
MR. THOMAS: Regina M. Sestak, Assistant General Counsel,
 Duguesne Light Company, yes.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Well, you’ve =-- you’ve listened to
Mr. Keegan testify. Now, it’s your chance to ask him
guestions, Mr. Thomas. You may proceed.

CROSS*EXAMINATIQN
BY MR. THOMAS:

Q okay, ny question is, you =--- you just said that,

they =-~- anytime you get a individual --- excuse me -~=-

; anytime that an individual’s light is being used by another

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY (717 261715
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person, that you consider that a foreign load. Is that what
iyou just said?

A T, personally, do not make that decision. I write

it up, and the --- we have a department makes that decision.

But it === it’s =-- apparently, that’s usually what it is. If

somebody’ s -~- somebody else’s electrical load is on the wrong

I meter, that’s considered a foreign lcad on that meter.

o Okay.

My next guestion is, do you --- or, were you aware that,

Eﬁhe last person ~-- the last time a person used the apartment

Qan the first floor was December of 2005 === or 47

A No. No, 1 do not get into another account. I
handle only the accounts that I have the paperwork for.

o Okay. Well, I ~-- as I say, I’m asking this

paper that we === that she referred you to.
A Yes.

Q and you just said that =-=-- that the ~-- the neter
for --- in order for it to have a foreign load, it would have
to be used ~=~ somebody else would have to be using your
electricity. And that’s what you just said, isn’t it?

A Right. |

0 okay. Well, now, I'm asking you, it’s right on the

. paper. If you’ll look at the paper, I'm asking you, are you

‘naw‘aware that there was nobody in the other apartment, since

COMMGNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7171 781.7350
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A No. No, I'n not aware of that. I have ~--
Q Okay. Well, it’s written on the paper.
E MR. THOMAS: Okay, Your Honor, that’s iti ‘Thaﬁ s T

;askeﬁ the gquestion, and obviously, I didh't‘get the answer,

lbut, that’s all I have.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay.

Any === any redirect, counsel?

MS. SESTAK: No, Your Honor.

JUDCE HOYER: Thank you for your testimony, Mr. Keegan.

MR. KEEGAN: Thank you. k
f (Witness excused.)

JUDGE HOYER: Who will be your next witness, attorney
Sestak? |

MS. SESTAK: I call Susan Sutter.

‘(Witness sworn.)

. JUDGE HOYER: Let the record reflect the witness is sworn
in and will testify under oath. And again, counsel, have your
witnegs spell her last name.

MS. SESTAK: Thank you.
Whereupon,
SUSAN JANE SUTTER
? having been duly sworn, testified as follows:
' DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MS. SESTAK: |

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (71737617150
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Q Would you piease state‘your full name and spell your
last name for Che benefit of the record?
A My néme is Susan Jane Sutter, S-u~t-t-e-r.

By whom are you employed?

Dugquesne Light. |

How long have you worked for Duguesne Light Company?
41 years.

What is your present job title?

Field Service Representative.

OO0 or 0 ¥ L

Very briefly, what are your duties in that position?
A Any inguiries that the customers make that cannot be |

answered by the telephone, I, personally, go out to their

[house and try to answer their gquestions and resolve it.
|

Q During the course of your enployment, did you become
familiar with the account at 7244 Idlewlild Street?
: A Yes.

Q | And, what was your involvement with this? Wwhen did
you first become aware of this?

& T was informed on the 2%th of October that, the

| to pursue, or to work through.
JUDGE HOYER: What year was that, ma’am?
THE WITNESS: 2005.

JUDGE HOYER: Thank you.

f BY MS. SESTAK:

T I R SR

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {7173 761.7150
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0 And, would that be a reférence to the report that
ZMr. Keegan just testified that he had completed?
: n Yes.
0 What did you do upon receipt of that information?
i A At that time, I céntact the property owner, and
%also, the tenant. 1 give them my name and ny phone number,
land I tell them that 1’1l be working on the case. And at that
itime, I attempted t¢ contact the property owner, and I
;explained to him what was registering on the meter for the
;tenant,dn the second floor. And I advised him what needed to
Ebe done. And the first floor apartmcht neceded to be removed

and the hall lights. 1 gave him my name, my number, and I

! also give him a time, which was 10 days. And at that time, if

it was done prior, he needs to contact me. 1It’s not done on
that day, I contact him, but I explain to them that I have to

get into the premises to verify that the wiring has been

corrected.

Q And let me ask you, when yon say, '"the property
{ owner," are you referring to Mr. Thomas?

A Yes, I am.

Q Did you keep notes of your contacts and attempted
contacts with Mr. Thomas?

A I make little notes on my own paperwork as to when T

. try" We normally only try --- advised to try a couple tines.

But, I did catch Mr. Thomas on the second phone call, and I

COMMONWEALTH BREPOMTING COMPANY (717} 7612150
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explained to him what needed to be done. And then, I also
‘gave him the tine element of the day that it had to be done.

Q T'm going to shew you a document that I‘ve labeled

 for identification purposes as Respondent’s Exhibit Number 5.
Would you take a look at this document; please?

A That’s my notes. |

o Okay* 

And, using this document to tefresh your recollection,
what was the date that you spoke to Mr. Thomas and explained
what needed to be done? | |

A I contacted him and talked personally on the 26th of

be November the éth it had to be done, which was a Monday.

Q Okay. Did he call back to you and tell you that

fthis had been rectified?.

A I received no phone calls.

; Q If ydu were not at your telephone, igs there any type

! of voice mail system that would record a call if someone

H

called you and could not reach you?

A Yes. I have an answering machine.

Q Okay“ Did you receive any messages from Mr. Thomas?
9 A Ko, I did not. |

Q Did you attempt to contact Mr. Thomas, éubSequently?

A November the 7th, I attempted in the morning to

contact him, and, I did not reach him. So, what I did was,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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I’m out in the area every day driving around, so, I went to
his house on Grove, and I left him --- we have calling cards
;that are with Dugquesne Light’s letterhead. And T gave him a
calling card on his front docr, and I scotch taped it. and I
gave him my name and my phone number. and I said, "Important,
Flease'ccntact me. " |

o] Did he contact you?

A He‘did not contact me.

JUDGE HOYER: COkay, you may have said this ahd I missed
‘it, put where did you leave the card? At what address?
THE WITNESS: He —-- his mailing address is on Grove
zRoad. I believe it’s ==~ I'm not =-- I think it’s 459 I went,
but T have it right here, if you give me a second? |
| 3UDCE HOYER: Okay, I just -—- that's’sufficient. I just

wasn‘t sure if you had said, "Grove Road" or "Idlewild."

Thank you.

THE WITNESS: Grove Road.

’BY MS. SESTAK:

; Q And, did you make a subsequent attempt to contact
Mr. Thomas?

A I received no phone call back on the next day. 8o,
the Thursday, the 9th, I attempted to contact him again by
phone, and I could not reach him. So, I drove to his house
| again, and my card was gone from the prior --- then, I left a

| second calling card. And I said, "Very important. Please

Pl e i e ot st

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPARNY (717} 761-21560
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leontact me." And I did not receive any.

Q Okay.
When you were calling Mr. Thomas, if he didn’t answer,
were you leaving any message?

A Yes, I did, because the one message I did --- I was

ta very === as long as I could talk bn the answer wnachine, T

explained to him that I had to put his name on the account and

I transfer the balance. “So, please let me in to verify that

the wiring was corrected." But I did leave it on his

answering machine.

Q Subsequent to that, did he contact ycu?'

a No, he never contacted me, but a letter was sent
out, until January, he did call me and left me two messages,
and I did call contact him and talk to hirm.

") Okay. When you say, "a letter was sent out," is

| this a form letter that goes out over your signature?

A Yes, it is.
Q I‘m going to show you a document labeled Exhibit

Number 6. TIs this a copy of the letter that was sent to Mr.

Thonas?
A Yes, it is.
Q and can you tell me, when was this 1étter sent?
A The date on it is December 14th, 2005.
o ’And what address was it mailed to?
A 459 Grove Road, Verona, Pa. 15147.

COMMORNWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (717 7617150
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JUDGE HOYER: Did you say, "Decenmber L4th?"
THE WITNESS: fThat’s correct, December the 14th, 2005.

JUDGE HOYER: Thank you.

| BY MS. SESTAK:

o] and, did you =-- and attached to this letter, or
enclosed in the envelope with this letter, was there another
Ldocument?

A A form letter, ves.

'? 0 And what was the other docunent?
A It is a paper that just shows that, the reason why

‘we put his name on the account and what our investigation

i

Iy found. And it also gave him ~-=- advised him of his rights.

- Q and by rights, do you mean like the right to contact

the Public Utility Commission? |

A  Yes.

Q I‘m sorry, I didn’t hear your answer.

A Yes, that is the paper.

Q Ckay. |

T draw your attention to the first pagé of Exhibit 6, the
letter, itself. These is a telephone number in the final
paragraph that reads, “"Please call me at 412/393-2784, if you
have any guestions, cf if you want further information." Is
that your direct dial number? |

A Yes, it is, in Penn Hills.

Q And are you based in Penn Hills?

COMMONWEALTH ‘REPQH?H‘JG COMPANY. 7371 761 7150
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A Yes, I an.

O Ms. Sutter, you mentioned earlier in your testimony

‘that, Mr. Thomas did eventually contact you. When did he

‘finally contact you?

A Tn January =--- one second. 1 have documented that -

| =~ on the computer, that, on January 17th, I knew Mr. Thomas

had attempted to contact me two times, and I did try to call

him back. Finally, on January the 17th, I did make contact

{lwith him, and we did talk. And he asked me a question, which

' T nad to ==- could not give him an answer. 5o, I had to go to

the PUC Review Group to get an answer.

Q Okay. Now, you’re mentioning that you documented

| certain things. Are you talking about documenting on Duguesne

Light Company’s computer system?

A Yes, I did =~- 1 an.

Q and does Duguesne Light Company maintain, in the
regqular and ordinary course of its business, records on its
conputer system, concerning accounts of its customers?

A Yes, we do.

Q I'm going to draw your attention to a document

i that’s been labeled for identification purposes Exhibit Number

4. This was provided, again, to the Judge and to the

Complainant, prior to today’s hearing, with my letter of

January 4th. Is this a printout of the computer screens on

which you documented your contact with Mr. Thomas?

COMMONWEALTH REPOKTING COMPANY (717, 7617150




FORME

B

£44 3

a4

9~

10|

11

14

14

2t

Ry oot

37
A Yes, it is.

0 Now, looking at this document, it’s many, many

+

i
{
i
{
§

I pages. 1 note down the right-hand column there’s a colunn

‘that is labeled "Date entered." Looking at that column, what
i

Qwas the date entered of the entry you just referred to?

A Well, there are two. One is on the 17th, and === of

| January, 2006. And then, I finally contacted him again. It

was January the 18th, 2006.

Q 8o, you made ==
i
JUDGE HOYER: Okay, which ~-- hold on. This is on

Exhibit 4? |
{ MS. SESTAK: VYes. Exhibit 4. It’s approximately, the
%Eth page from --=~ or the 6th page from the end.

2 JUDGE HOYER: Thank you.
% | Okay, you may continue.
BY M5. SESTAK:

Q Now, you mentioned that, you had received an

i answering machine megsage previous to this and attempted to

contact Mr.yThomas. Is that also documented?

A Yes, it is, on the 3rd of January, 2006.

Q Okay. and I see --- down the right side of the
page, the third column from the end, it says, "Name," and, are
the entries labeled *$ Sutter" in this column, all entries
that you, personally, put into Duguesne Light Company’s

computer systen?

COMMONWEALTH BEPGRTING COMPANY {7771 7617150
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A Yes, they are.

Q0  Okay. This indicates that you attempted to return

‘the call two tines to Mr. Thomas. Did you leave him messages?
: A Yes, T did.
o] Now, when you spoke --- finally spoke with him on

the 17th of January, what was the substance of that

conversation?
A My. Thomas wanted me to remove his name off of the

‘account. He wanted me to go back to Octoker, because he

mffclaims that he had the wiring removed. 7T told him I was not

;sure what T coculd do, but I had to check, and that, I would
call him right back.

| Q pid you call him right back?

A Well, I called the PUC Review Group, and they told

'me that I could not take it back, I had to get into the

"building before I could do anything, and verify that

T

fev&rythinq was removed from the tenant oh the second floor’s
%metera

i Q Okay. When you’re saying QFUC Review Group,"‘are
}you talking about’somebcdy with the Public Utility Commission
iinknarrisburg, or an internal department that deals with
EPublic Utility Commission matters? |

| A The internal department at Dugquesne Light.

Q gkay.

Did you subsequently call Mr. Thomas back to discuss this

E e ey

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBANY  (7Y7! 761-7150
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furthar?
A Yes, I did. On the 18th of January, 2006, I

contacted Mr. Thomas, and I explained to hin exactly what I

I could do. I needed to get in before I could do anything and

take his name off of the account. I had to get into the

{building, to the basement, and verify exactly what was

| registering on the second floor meter.

Mr. Thomas told me that he could not do so at this time,
that he would contact me in a week or so, and that, he would

Jet me in.

Q Did he subsequentlyyccntact you?
A He’s never contacted me yet.
Q Have you ever verified that this meter is not ---

has beén rectified?

kA I have not been into that address, no.

Q okay - k

Now, just looking at this document, Exhibit Number 4,
there are additional entries that bear your name. And I’'m
going to take you back to the final page, what --~ at the end
of this packet, the entries labeled "Novembeéer 8th." Did you
nake these two entriés?

A Yes, I did.

0 On the final page of the document? And, what do

these entries indicate?

A On Novenmber the 8th, I proceeded to take the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717 761-7150
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E’t‘;ex‘xam:'s; name off of the account, and 1 put the property
éowner's name on the account.
; Q@  Okay. And I notice that there are also November 8th
‘entries on the page preceding this final page. Did you enter
'those, also, for the same purpose?

A ‘Yes, I had *o transfer the balance from the tenant’s.
account, to the property owner’s account.

Q Ts that standard procedure in a situation like this,

I where there is foreign load that has not been verified to be

|| rectified by the property owner?

A Yes, it is.

Q Now, I’m looking further forward. I noted you've
already discussed your January 3rd entries of attempting to
reach Mr. Thomas. You’ve discusséd your January 17th and

January 18th entries. Subsequent to that, did you make any

6 | further entries on this particular account?

A To my knowledge, no.

Q | Had you made similar entries onto the account that
was in the name of Yvette Alston, through which service was
' being billed before the foreign 1oad‘situaticn’was discovered?
And, for the record, I’m showing =--- |

JUDGE HOYER: Did she answer thét question?

MS. SESTAK: Well, I’'m showing Ms. Sutter a document that
T’ve labeled Exhibit Number 1, aﬁd which was provided to |

vourself and to the Complainant, and asking her whether she

R COMMONWEALTH HERPOHTING COMPANY (7175 761-2150




QR

Frs

PR gt g g oy

;
I 4
‘made ent --- first off --- ockay.

i

h BY MS8. SESTAK:

Q Ms. sutter, what does this document pertain to?
;
iWhich account?

A For Exhibit 1, we’re referring to the second floor

Il account, under the name of Yvette Alston.

0 Okay. And, d¢id you make entries on this account, as

well?

:? Yes, I did.

o) Okay. Was that sub --- I/m sorry. Was thét prior
to the establishment of the account in Mr. Thomas‘s name?

a It was after I did the name change on the account,

 The tenant contacted me and guestioned what I was doing on the

¥

faccount.

Q Well, let me take you back first to the entry of
 October zéth, 20065 26th. I believe that would be the second
to the last page of Exhibit Number 1.

A This one here, October 26th? Okay, I see it.
0 Okay. I note that, your name appears in the name

' column at the entry at the bottom of the page. What was your

. :activity at that point?

A October 26th is the day that I notified Mr. Thomas,
to explain to him Act 54, or the foreign line poliecy of
Duquesne Light.

¢ Okay. And I note you also have a November 8th

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 261.7950
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‘entry. Could you explain briefly what the substance of that
entry is, what activity you took, and what activity was taken
%as a result of your activity?

| A ‘The dacumentation that I made on the 20 ==~ on the
gth of November, was that, I attempted several times to
contact both the tenant and the property owner, to see i1f the

fwiring had been corrected. At that time, I could make -=-- I

was not successful in either attempt, the property owner or
th@ tenant.

1 Q Okay. Is that when you aaused the fdrm letter to be
,%maxled out to Mr. Thomas?

! A At that time, I 4did send the form letter out, and I
‘also proceeded taking the service out of the tenant’s name and
putting the property owner‘s name on the account.

Q Now, did you have subsequent contact with the tenant

;%ﬁsncerning this? And I’an looking at an entry labeled

"November 1lth, 2005."

a The 11th of November, 2005, Yvette Alston contacted

ne.
Q Okay. And, did she tell you anything about the
fstate of the wiring?

k She advised me that, the wiring had not been

‘écorreated, and she wanted to know what I was doing. I

explained to her at that time, I’d already taken a name —---

her name off of the account, and put the property owner’s name

COMMONWEALTH BEFPORTING COMPANY . (717} 7647150
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fen the accounﬁ,

| Q And I note that, service ta}this account, if you
$loc;k up into the upper, right corner of this document labeled
ﬂExhibit 1, there’s a section that Says, "Serv ended 10/10/05.%

' Ts that the date that this account was finalized?

A It is.
Q and, how is it that, that date was chosen?
A When we transfer money from one account to the

other, we go to when they contacted us, back to the 1ast
billing. ‘That was the last bill that she had received from
 buquesne Light, and 1 canceled her account and put the
property owner’s name on at that time.

Q Okay. When you say, "“when she had contacted us,"

rgyﬁu mean, when Ms. Alston contacted Duguesne Light Company to
ébrinq this matter to Duguesne Light’s attention?
A Yes.

¢ I draw your attention to the final entry on the
final page of this Exhibit Number 1, at the bottom of the page
there. What does this entry indicate, the one that was
October 13, 20057

A MYvette advised the downtown Pittsburgh service
 floor that she knew that the tenant had moved out, and she
Il knows that there are Iights'on in the apartument, and the

 gervice should have been off.*

Q Is this when Duquesne Light Company initiated its

COMMONWEALTH RERORTING COMPANY (7171 761-7150
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i investigation of the foreign wiring?

A That’s correct.
Q Thank you.
MS. SESTAK: I have no further questions of this witness.
JUDGE HOYER: Okay.
- Mr. Thomas, do you have any questions for Ms. Sutter?
MR. THOMAS: Yes, I do.
CROSS~EXAMINATION
BY MR. THOMAS: | |
o) Ms. Sutter, you say that you tried te contact ne,

without any success. Do you realize that I have a cell phone,

and that, it’s marked down there, and that, it’5'4~— it’'s
! : : ;

‘Zwritten'in?

A Sir, I did attempt to contact the phone numbers that

5

I had, but I alsc went to your house to see if I could make

i personal contact with you, and I left my phone number there.

§ Q Well, I don’t ~--- so far as your phone'numbert
i

leaving your phone number, do you realize that, I called you,
' and you say you --- you keep track ot when you call me. But
‘do you keep track of when T call you?'

¥

A 1 have it documented on our records when you

5 ) contacted re.

Q That’s because I never got vou. I got somebody else

411l the time. But I still called.

3 No, I have it docunented that you called my desk two

! COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY . {717 761-7150
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txmes, and I did try to call you back.

Q Well, the fact is, I've called your desk at least 10
times.

But, the next thing is, on this Exhibit 6, it says, "Act
54,% it says, "Landlord must pay for electric service, if
 meter serves more than one apartment." oOkay, you got that
%partfof it? ‘"Landlords must pay electric service if meter

serves more than one apartment®?

A Yes, [ see that.
Q Okay. Well, can you tell me how many apartments

iwera being used in that house at the time?
i A Siy, I do not know. I never got into the building.

o} Well, whoever got into the building, you had no
‘a@ntaét, no communications with them?

A We know that service was being supplied to the first
floor apartment.

0 Well ===

A But I do not know if someone was 1iVing there or
not.

e} Well, but your other people, I --- the person moved
out and said their service shut off way back in"044 Did you
 realize =-- did you know that?

A I haVe it documented when the first floor account

canceled their service.

Q Yeah, 12/04. 1Is that what you have?

s ioasam i et

GUMMONWEALTH REPOHIING COMPANY (717} 761‘«7155
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A If you give me a minute, I’11 go through my
paperwork?
Q okay.

A We show that the tenant that was on the first floor
canceled her account on the 11lth of January, 2005.
o) Okay. Well, the tenant had moved out and had

cautioned Dugquesne Light to shut the ga --- their electricity

15

off, way back in December.

Now, what I -~~~ what 1 néed to know from you is, your

i people that =-- Dugquesne Light is a big company, and it’s got

a lot of different telephone lines. 1Is there any way'that mny

'%&alis could have gotten by you, through some mistake of =---

due to mistake of somebody else?

A If you called my 2784 =-=~

Q I don't =-=- I don’t know if I called your number. I
called Duquesne Light. |

JUDGE HOYER: Well, let her answer your question.

MR. THOMAS: Okay. Okay.

JUDGE HOYER: Go ahead and answer. Complete your answer.

THE WITNESS: 1If you éall 2784, I would be the only |

'persan that would answer that phone number. But, if you call

I downtown to the service floor, it’s automatically documented

|l when somebody answers that phone and who you’re talking to.

It’s an automatic on our computer systemn..

JUDGE HOYER: Which number did you leave on messages and

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING CUMPANY {717} 7617150
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on the cards?

| THE WITNESS: Mine at my desk, 2784, which is the letter
Tthat is on =-- the phone nu#ber that is on the letter that I
!'sent him.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay, you may continue, Mr. Thomas.

MR. THOMAS: Yes.

I BY MR. THOMAS:

Q The ==- the --- excuse me. The apartment ==~ the
émeter serves --- it says, "if the meter serves more than one
%apartment_" If there was only one apartment in the house,
being one person in the apartment, then, why ~=- how can the
meter serve more than one apartment?

MS. SESTAK: Your Honor, if I may intervene, this is in

the nature of legal argument. And certainly, there‘is

Il appellate Court determination, that says that, even if the

other apartments in the building are vacant, the fact that
service is provided beyond the limits of the occupied
apartment, is enough to place the service in the name of the
property owner.

JUDGE HOYER: Well ===

MS. SESTAK: BAnd certainly, this line of questioning,

attempting to make Ms. Sutter do a 1egal interpretation, which

she is not qualified to provide.
JUDGE HOYER: Well, I’11 sustain your objection as to

relevance --- on relevance grounds, I should say, based on Mr.

COMMONWEALTH HEFORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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Thomas ‘s testimony earlier, that there are, in fact, two
‘apartmeﬁts in the premises.
You may ask your next question.
MR. THOMAS: Yes. Well, that is --= that is eséentially
- all I have to ask. |

JUDGE HOYER: Okay.

é Ms. Sestak, do you have any additional guestions for your

;witnegs? k

: MS. SESTAK: No, Your Honor.

JUDGE HOYER: Thank you for your testimony, Ms. Sutter.
{(Witness excused.)

% JUDGE HOYER: And’who will be your next witness, attorney

iSestak?‘

2 MS. SESTAK: I call Marie Tamilia.

(Witness sworn.)

JUDGE HOYER: Okay, you may proceed, attorney Sestak.
Whereupon,

MARIE ELLEN TAMILIA

| having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MS5. SESTAK:
Q Ms. Tamilia, would you please state your full name
and spell your last name, for the benefit of the record?

A Sure. Marie, middle name Ellen, last name Tamilia,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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[ Tea-m=i-l-i-a.

And by whom are you employed?
Duguesne Light Company.
How long have you worked for Duguesne Light Conmpany?

Almost 23 years.

and, what is your present job title?

IR s - T« A R =

A PUC Regulatory Analyst.
0 when you say, "PUC," do you mean the Public Utility
Commission, itself, or a department of Duguesne Light Conmpany

that deals with Public Utility Regulations?

A We'lre a department within Duquesne Light.
Q How long have you held that position?
i A Four years. |

o} And very briefly; what are your job duties in that
position? _

a Basically, I receive Complaints filed with the
Public Utility Commission. They’re sent to me élecﬁroﬁically.
1 investigate those Complaints and respond back to the Public

Utility Commission with my findings. |
| Q Okay. And that would be the COmpiaints filéd with

the Bureau of Consumer Services, is that correct?

A Correct.
L ¢ Do you also investigate Formal Complaints, such as
the one before the Judge today? |

A Yes, I do.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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Q During the course of your employment, did you have
ioccasion to investigate this Formal Complaint?
A Yes.
Q Okay. 1I’m going to ask you to identifykand discuss

certain documents. But, let me first return to a document
that Ms. Sutter has already discussed. TIt’s labeled Exhibit
Number 1. Could you explain very briefly what this document
ig? |

A ‘ThHis document is ===~ it’s computer generated
from our computer system here at Duguesne Light. And this is
what we refer to as our CAMM File, which is, empldyees can
document the account regarding any transactions they’ve haa on

the account or with the customer. And also, our Customer

Service Representatives are trained that, any contact they
have with the customer, they are to dacumént on this === on
i this form.

Q When a Customer Service Rep --=

JUDGE HOYER: Hold on. Hold on. Attorney Sestak,
perhaps your witness could mave‘closer to the speaker phone.

Mé;kTHOMAS: Yes, I can’t hear.

BY MS. SESTAK: |

Q Ms. Tamilia; could you céme closer, please? Would
’yau say something, to see if this is better?
A Can you hear me?

JUDGE HOYER: Yes.

el e e o e g
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sOEM Y

-

T

L3

b

%

il

12

13§

14

16

17

15

M

&4

s

23

P .

1
0 |

oM .

51

! BY MS. SESTAK:

Q I'm SOrry.

when a call comes into the main Duguesne Light number, to

‘the Customer Service Representatives cn the service floor, is

| a record automatically made on this screen of the computer

| system?

I A The call is ~-- it’s not automatic, but the Customer
[Service Representatives are trained to document the account

i

‘when they talk to somebody on it.

0 When a Customer Service Representative accesses an

account, is there a record made on this screen?

A Yes, it is.
: ] Now, T'm looking at this document. This is the
active account at the premises, at the time Mr. Thomas clains
.he called in to say that he had changed the meter. Did you
| see any record between the date of October 13th, when the
éustomer, Yvette Alston, first’reported a fareignyload issue,
and when Ms. Sutter subsequently was successful in contacting
Mr. Thomas =-= or, I‘m sorry —--- up until the point when the
- cus »ﬂ~ when Ma. Sutter was subsequently successful in
| contacting Mr. Thomas in January of 2006, where there’s an
indication that, Mr. Thomas called in on the main number to
talk about the foreign load situation?
( A No. In looking at all the sheets on this exhibit, I

don’t see ~~= our records do not show that we talked to the

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMBANY ~ {#171761.7150
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Complainant. |
Q Okay. And that would be other than the docu === Or

lthe conversations that Ms. Sutter has already testified to?

A Correct.

Q Tf Mr. Thomas had called in October or November of
2005 to say that, the meter had been corrected, would you
expect to see it on this?

A Yes, that would be documented on these --- on this

lexnibit.

" Q  I'm going to ask you to look at’thé~document thét
1/ve labeled Exhibit Number z. What is this document?
| A This is again from our computer system. This shows
the account at 7244 Idlewild Street, Pittsburgh, Pa. 15208.
Tt’s in the name of Evelyn Hale.
Q okay. &nd, what was the date that, that --== and
would that have been the first floor‘apartment?

A Yes, it would.

; ‘
| Q Okay. And does this record also substantiate Ms.
' sutter’s previous testimony about the date that service ende&
%tw that account?

A Yes. Our records show service ending January 1lth,
2005. |

Q Now, I‘m going to ask you to take a look at the
| document that I’ve labeled for jdentification purposes as

Number =-- well, I'm going to do these a little bit out of

i ’ COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 781-7150
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lorder. I’m going to ask you to look at the document that I’ve

labeled Exhibit 8.
JUDGE HOYER: Did you say, "Exhibit 8," counselor?
M$. SESTAK: Eight, yes.
BY MS. SESTAK:
0 Ms. Tamilia, what is this document?

A This, again, is from our computer system. It’s the
account for 7244 ldlewild Street, Floor 2, which is in the
name of Theodore Thomas. |

0 And would this have been after Ms. Sutter had

transferred the service into Mr. Thomas’s name?

A Yes, it would.
Q Does this account show a mailing address?
A Yes. This screen specifically shows the mailing

address as 459 Grove Road, Verona, Pa. 15147.
0 Would any bills issued on this account have been
sent to that mailing address?

A Yes.
ka and, I’m geing to come back to the --- something

elee on this exhibit in a few minutes, but first, let’s turn

to the document you identified in Exhibit 1, that is a record

23 | of contacts with customers and activities on an account?

A o Yes, it is.

Q And what account does this concern?

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY (7171 7617150
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A This account is for =---~ in the name of Theodore

lPhomas, for the 7244 Idlewild Street, Floor‘z‘premisea

Q If, during the time this account was in service, the

mailing address had been changed, would that be documented on

this section of Duquesne Light Company’s records?

A Yes, 1t would.

Q Is there any documentation on here of a mailing
address change, during the time this account was in service?

A Our records do not show any mailing address change.

Q ~ Thank you.

Now, I would like to --- and also, on this account ---
I/m sorry, I withdraw that question.

Let’s move on to Exhibit Number 7. 1s this similar to

the document that you previously identified as Exhibit Number

87
A Yes,’it is.
: Q and for which account is this?
A This is for the account in the name of Yvette

i
e

§ Alston, for the 7244 ldlewild Street, Floor 2 premise.

} Q 1 draw your attention to the bottom, left margin

i

g)f line, that begins with the word vpransferred, ™ on this

exhibit. What does this mean to you?
A This was --- the account was finaled, effective
October 10th, 2005, and that transferred to, and it shows the

account number, 3000421064012, The final balance was then

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717 76i~?1~50
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Q Okay; And looking at Exhibit Number 8, does Exhibit
Nunber 8 show this --- that sane account number,

3000421064012, in the upper left of the document?

A Yes, it does.

Q and whose account is that?

A This is the account under the name of Theodore
Thomas . 7 |

Q And does this document alsc indicate that the

palance was transferred from account number 4000644968003,
into this account?

A Yes.

Q Okay. Is that in the same place that the transfer
appeared on the prior exhibit, Nunber 72

A Yes, it is.

Q Finally, I'm going to ask you to take a look at a
' document that’s labeled for identification purposes,
%ReSponaent’s Exhibit Number 9. W®what is this document?

3 This is our Dugquesne Light Account Statement. This

! would be for the account in the name of Yvette Alston. It

? basically shows the customer’s name, address, account number,

and it has the reading dates, any payments made or
adjustments, and the account balance on the account.
o} and, is this prepared by an individual, or is this

generated from computerized records?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. (727 761-7150
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f A This is generated from our computer system(
Q What was the fipal balance on Ms. Alston’s account?
A The final balance was $139.19.
Q0  And is that the balance that was transferred to Mr.

Thomas’s account?
A Yes, it was.
Q and finally, I'm going to show you a document

labeled Exhibit Number 10. Wwhat is this document?

. A This, again, is our Duguesne Light Account
' gtatement, but this one is for the same premise, under the

|| name of Theodore Thomas.

' N o
Q Does this show the $139.19 being transferred into

this account?

A Yes, it does.
o} And is =-~ where does it show that?

A  That’s the first line over, and then, you’ll see it
to the right, the $139.19. | |

0 Okay. lave subsequent bills been issued on this
account?

A Yes, they have.

Q Have they been issued on a monthly basis?
A Yes.
0 Would they have been mailed to the Grove Road

address that shows as the mailing address on this account?

A Yes, they would.

COMMONWEAL I'tt REPORTING COMPANY {7171 7617150
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Q | Have any payments been received on this account?
A No. Our records show that zeroc payments have been
received on this acéount, |
Q Okay.
And up through this Statement of Account, what was the
'balance due on this account?

A $686.16.

MS. SESTAK: I have no further questions for this

witness.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Are you going to be offering your
exhibits?

MS. SESTAK: Yes, Your Honor. I was going to wait until
croggs-examination. |
| JUDGE HOYER: Okay, we can do that.
Mr. Thomas, 4o you have any questions for Ms. Tamilia?
MR. THOMAS: Yes, I do.
- ; CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. THOMAS:

SRR

that these records --- the calls are kept by a computer. The
calls are being ===~ that, the notification of calls are being
kept by a computer? Is that what you’re saying?

A If a -~- if a Customer Service Represeﬁtative

accesses the account, that will automatically show that they

acaessed the account. But the Customer Representative,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 761-7150
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themselves, document the account.

Q Okay. Now, my guestion is, does this show that
every time that I ever talked to anybody from Duquesne Light,
T asked them to shut the gervice off? Does ~=-- does the

{
‘record show that?

A The records would show any time that you called in

lland spoke to one of our Customer Service Representatives.

Q Well, I’m --- 1'm not sure who I spoke to but, every
time T spoke to anybody from Duquesne Light, I asked them to
shut the servicé off. When she said it was in‘my name, I
said, “Well, shut it off,“’ Well, no, you 4~~,are‘you aware of
--= of that’s the --- that’s their policy?

A et me 1oo0kK at the records and see what I show. I

I do show on Exhibit 4, if you go back -=-- let’s see. Looks

like from the third =-- the third page from the back, it’'s

‘ncted, the date entered, November 17th. Looks like there was

%an'aff order placed. But, due tc the Act 54, that,‘the
'service was to remain on 1n your nane.
Q Yeah. We.l, these are --- this is just --- this is
what I ﬁeeded’to know. You’ve --- it records all of my calls,
is what you say?

A Yes.

!

i Q I === I needed to know, does it record --- it

+

| records all of the calls that you make to me, but does it

record all the calls I make to you? And you're saying, "Yesh?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150
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A Yes, it would record the calls when you called in to
our telephone service floor. Qur Customer Service

Representatives would document —--

Q  Okay, well —--

- A ~== {Continuing) =--~ your conversation.

Q S (éontinuing) -~ well, are you --=- are you aware
lthat, this says November we --- your Mrs. Sutter said that she
called me and talked to me much earlier than November the

17th? Yet, it wasn’t on there when I told her to shut it off?

%mo you recall what --- her saying that?

A I'm just looking at what our records show, and I'n

showing you had called on November 17th -=-

Q Yeah.
A == (Continuing) --- of 2005, and called in to our
service f.oor.

o Of 2005, yeah. Yeah, 2005. Yeah. I --- the first

‘time we were ever --- I was ever apprised of this situation, I

| called and I told you -=-~ your people to shut it off. Now, as

. ' ‘ ‘
I say, I === I am not -=-- I don’t have computers, and I don’t

have bookkeepers to verify statements. But the fact is, I

| ¥now what I had --- you know, that I had called you people and

. told you that. And, all the way down the line, I've been
telling you, "Shut it off. Shut it off."
And also, I calied you at least six times, to tell you to

come in and look at the --- look at the wiring. You know,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPARNY . (F17Y.761-7150
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lwhat -== what would be the point? Why‘would I --~ what would

be the point of me continuing to have the wiring, as you say,

not in compliance? Why would --- you know, what --- what

lwould be the reason for me to do that? I --- you know, You

lgot any idea for that, why I would do that?

A No, I do not.
Q Okay, well, I don’t, either.
MS. SESTAK: Objection, your Honor. This calls for

speculation on the part of the witness. The customer --- the

complainant has not established that she knows him well enough

to speculate about his motivations.
JUDGE HOYER: Objection sustained, counsel.
Mr. Thomas, you may ask your next question.

MR. THOMAS: Well, I'm -~- I’m finished with the

i questions, Your Honor.

JUDGE HOYER: Any questions on redirect, attorney Sestak?
MS. SESTAK: No, Your Honor. |
(Witness excused.)
JUDGE HOYER: OKkay.
Attorney Sestak, anything further?
MS. SESTAK: No, Your Honor, except to move for admission
of Respondent’s Exhibits 1 through 10.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay, Mr. Thomas, is there any objection to

24 | the admissibility of the documents labeled 1 through and

i ,
including 10, into the hearing record here today?

{ COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717 761.7150
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MR. THOMAS: Well, there’s certain things on here that I
~«= that T don’t think are real. They’re not legitimate.
Certain things on there that aren’t legitimate. But, I have -
~= you know, I can’t go through each one of these things step
by step and find out what’s good and what‘s bad; So, yeah, I
have to let it go.

JUDGE HOYER: So, you do not object to their
admissibility? |

MR. THOMAS: HNo.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay, the documents labeled Exhibits 1
’thrcugh and including 10 are admitted into the}hearing record.
(Whereupon, the documents
were marked as Réspondent

Exhibits 1 through 10 for

identification and
received in evidence.)
JUDGE HOYER: Anything further, attorney Sestak?
MS. SESTAK: Other than brief closing argument, nothing.
JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Well, that’s where we’re headed.

And I/11 begin with you, attorney Sestak, if you care to

%summarize Duguesne Light Company’s position, you may proceed.
MS. SESTAK: Duquesne Light Corpany’s position is that,

 under the 1993 Amendments to the Public Utility Code, which

are codified at 66 Pa. CS Section 1529.1., Duguesne Light ---

an owner of real property, that is not individually metered,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (74712617150
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is required to have service in his or her name.
In the present Case, Mr. Thomas has made the point that,

there was only one tenant in the building at the time. I draw

lyour attention tu the Case of Eguitable Gas Company vs. James

Schwartzmiller, that’s s«c~h~Wwa~r‘twz~mﬁi~iéL“eer, et al. It

was decided at 744 Atlantic 2nd 277 in 1999, which interpreted

ithat provision of the Public Utility Code, and determined

that, even if only one building in an apartnent is inhabiteqd,
the owner of the building remaired liable for the utility
service, if service was provided beyond the --- that

particular tenant’s apartment.

and this ig in keeping‘with a large nunber of Public

ittility Commigsicn Decisions, in which the Commission

S

Il determined that, upon discovery of a foreign load, the utility

is required to replace --- I’'m sorry, place the service in the

i name of the property owner and maintain it in the property

« i owner’s name.

£
! And possibly, the most recent Decision of this nature is

Del Vecchio, D-e~1 V~g-c~-c=h~i-0, vs. PPL Electric Corpra ===

Electric Utilities Corporation, which was decided by the

 Public Ctility Commission on September 9th of 2005, at Docket
iNumbér %=01464793, which also indicated that, if the building
iis;not separately metered, it is the reépcnsibility of the
property owner to pay the electric bill.

And, this is particularly, because Mr. Thomas, in his own

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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ttestimony, adnitted that the building is not individually
metered. He said that the hall lights, and the basement
1ights, and various other things were on the first floor

tenant’s meter, before the first floor tenant moved out and

I finalized service, after which, they were transferred over to

the second floor tenant’s meter. Clearly, the common areas,

which are reguired by prior Commission Decisions to be not on

the meters of individual dwelling units, had, nonetheless been

il on the meters of individual dwelling units.

And just as a final point, I would draw your attention to

66 Pa. CS 1523 B, on voluntary relinquishment of service, a

Il public utility cannot finalize service to a landlord

{

_ratepayer, as long as the dwelling units in the building are
occupied, unless the landlord ratepayer sends in a form with
his notarized signature, saying that, the building is
unoccupied, or that, the tenants consent, and that, the
tenants actually do consent.

This was not followed by Mr. Thomas in this Case. And,
in fact, if you look at Duguesne Light Company’s Exhibit
Number 4, it’s indicated that, he was advised of this when he
called in to cancel service, on at least one or more
occasions.

I have nothing further.

JUDGE HOYER: Okay, thank you.

COMMQONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761.715¢
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Okay, Mr. Thomas, do you care to make a final sunmary

statement today?

MR. THOMAS: Yes. PFirst of all, I have not admitted
anything. So far as the service being foreign, when the house

was first —~-= when I first bought the house, it was a single

family unit. Obviously, if it was a single family unit,

everything was on one box. So, when it was transferred into

| an apartment, there was all of these --- these hall lights and

'iwhathot, they stayed just where they were. Okay, the second

 £1loor had theirs, the first floor had their. First floor had
the lights.

Well, Duguesne Light never notitied me of any such thing
as having a ==- a ==-— a dgéument that I could have notarized,
that says that the other ~-- that the tenant agrees to have
the service off. Nobody ever appfised‘me of this. Okay.

So; as a result, what she's'saying to you about what 1
knew is not true. So, even then,'if I had =-- if the service
was prévided to the building, and there was nobody in the
building at the =-- there was one family in the building at
the time, then, that would have been fine. The ratepayer
would have been the person in the building. | |

Wwell, in this particular case, it’s the same thing. The
ratepayer should have been --- the ratepayer was living in the

puilding, and she should have paid. And there’s no —=~-

I there’s nothing else to --- that I can add to that.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTLNG COMPANY ~ (717} 761-7150 ’
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So, at this point, I’m finished.
JUDGE HOYER: Okay. Thank you for that summary. I
undersﬁand both parties’ positions. We have the testimony of
the Complaihant and Mr. Holmes. Duguesne Light’presentédr

three witnesses here today, and the record also includes ten

flexhibits offered by the Respondent.

At this time, we are going to adjourn the hearing. For

your benefit, Mr. Thomas, what’ll happen now, I will prepare

an Initial Decision. That will be sent to the parties, with a

Il letter explaining the procedure if you wish to take exception

from that Decision.
MR. THOMAS: Okay.
JUDGE HOYER: Okay?
We’re adjourned. The time is now 12:10. Again, thank
you all for participatingyhere this morning. Have a good day.
(Whereupon, at 12:10 p.m., the hearing was adjourned.)

CERILEICATIE

I hereby certify; as the stenographic reporter, that the
foregoing proceedings vere taken stenographically by me, and
thereafter reduced to typewriting by me or under my direction;

and that this transcript is a true and accurate g\ecor% to the
’ : oo
4 g

best of my ability. ?i = ?;
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Duquesne Light

Legal Departmant
411 Seventh Avenue, 8-2

Tel 412-393-1548
Fax 412-383-1418

Pittsburgh, PA 15219 rsestak@duqlight com
Our Evergy. . Your Power ittsburg 521 gstak@duglight com
Regina M. Sestak
Assistant Generat Coungel
January 4, 2007
Adrunistrative Law Judge Mark Hoyer
Pennsylvania Pubhie Utility Commission
L1023 Pittsburgh State Office Building
300 Liberty Avenue s
Pittsburgh, PA 15222 = ~
8 2 %
RE:  Theodore K. Thomas v, Duquesne Light Compuny 2 ‘:—,é e
Docket No. C-20066934 ‘:,4 D T
‘ L o
Dear Judge Hoyer: e B
Lnclosed are three copies o( the following documents that Respondent Duq@ ne “'c::? st
Light Company :nterds to offer into evidence at the tetephoric hearing 1n the above? o
teferenced matter scheduled for Thursday, January 11, at 1000 a.m.: By o
<

Exmibit 1 - Computer Screen priot-out, 01-26 CAMM ACTION INFORMATION,
Account No, 4000644968003, entries October 13, 2005 to present

Computer Screen print-out, 01-00 CUSTOMER DIRECTORY, Account
No 7000068385002

Lxhibit 3 « Meter Inspection Report, Account No. 4000644968003

Exhibit 4 - Computer screen print-out, 01.20 CAMM ACTION INFORMATION,
Account No. 3060421064012

Exhibit 5 « Handwritten nolations re’ contact attempts
Exhibit 6 « Letter to Complainant dated December 14, 2005, with enclosure

Exhibit 4 - Computer sereen print-out, 9120 CAMM
ACTION INFORMATION. Account No. 3000421064012

Exhibit 7 « Computer screen print-out, 01-03 CUSTOMER INFORMATION, Account
No. 4000643968043

Exhibit 8 - Computer screen print-out, 01-03 CUSTOMER INFORMATION, Account
No. 3000421064012

Exhibit 9 « Statement of Account, Account No 4(11)!)64»962;0(;3 January 4,
present

ﬁxhihﬂ 10 - Statement of Account; Account No 3()“()4"100401" '

Extubit 2.

20035 10

Respondent reserves the right to offer addition exhibits «f necessary to respond to matters
rarsed by Complainant at hearing. A copy of each exhibit is being matied to Complainant in
accordance with Commission regulations,

Sincerely.

Az:omey for Duquesne Light ¢ umpauy

 JAN OS5 2007

Pittsburgh O f 4 L4,
pUb“Q U(Iﬁl) LU EISION

ee Theodore R -Thomas {with enclosure]
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1000584968003 C 066 L 11 ®o cve 06 s cve cdf +> serv EnpED 10710705
ALSTON YVETTE A STATUS FINAL BILL FNA  LAST-TRAN 10/24/06
1244 IDLEWILD ST FLR 2  RT/RDR €10 0GC DISPUTE EXP
PITTSBURGH PA 15208~1417 412 403 4267 INA RNTPROP NO
swxaxksxxaxxr 0120 CAMM ACTION INFORMATION *#*xxxwxxxxssx 01/04/07 *** 1030 =+
TRIGGEK | DATE
..URTE.. MESSAGE....... NAME TIME ENTERED
99 Y9 99 VIEWED PER M TAMILIA LESTER 1029 10/24/06

LESTER 1024 10/24/06
TURNER 0948 06/20/06

J
99 9% Y9 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM J
49 99 99 CSR ACCESS PO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM L
49 89 99 YVETTE VFD $5#. CONFIRMED END DATE...C/S J ANDRULON 1526 05/15/06
59 949 49 C5R ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM - § &SCOTT 1001 04/26/06
49 99 94 C5R ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM D GERMANY 1413 04/25/06
949 99 94 REVIEW FER CUSTOMER W ROBINSCN 0848 02/28/06
%9 99 99 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM W ROBINSCN 0847 02/28/06
99 99 99 TRANSFER TO GEN BUS K GANGLOFEF 0847 02/28/06
48 99 99 CSR ATCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM K GANGLOFF 0845 02/28/06
99 69 99 COPY OF M/I1 AND DISPUTE REPORT TO P/C THEODOR J LESTER 1158 01/04/06

E THOMAS TO S5 PALM L |
499 99 99 * 12005-10-14E2005-11-13C2005-11-11  139.19 J LESTER 1411 11/30/05

_+ % *  ARE THERE MORE RECORDS  YES * * *
USPLY 21 KEY PO ONEW 58 DSPLY KEY
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4000644965003 pr 066 BL 11 RO CYC 06 BL OYC cd +> serv EnpED 10710705

ALSTON YVETTE A STATUS FINAL BILL FRA LAST-TRAN 10/24/06
7244 IDLEWILD ST FLR 2 RT/RDE €10 00C DISPUTE EXP
PITTSBURGH PAH 15208-1417 412 403 4267 INA RNTPROP NO
kb Rd R Ak bR AR {}zugg SAMMOACTION INFORMATION FRERF R I IR K I ER R 01[04/07 % & K 1030 % &
TRIGGER / DATE
LJDATE, ., MESSAGE. . ..... © NANME TIME ENTERED
39 89 99 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRQAMN : : M FARRELL 1123 11/17/05
99 99 89 YVETTE ALSTON CZONTACTED ME...SHE ADVISED THAT S SUTTER 1356 11711705
WIRING WAS NOT CORREITED...I EXP THAT I HAD '

TAKEN HER NAME FROM THE ACT AND TRANS SER

INTO THE P/0'S ...ALSO THE BAL OWING....SHE

BONERSTANDS . . .CLAIMS P/O IS UPSET WITH HER...
99 99 9Y SRVORD MI CMPL 1G/25/0%5 BY ERK REARD COLS70  ERK 181¢ 11/10/0%
54 99 99 TRANSFER - IRF TO 3000421064012 C REITER 0736 11/09/05
9% 99 9% DATE EGT TERM INITIALIZD FOR DLCO-UNRUN 0002 PCSPM162 0024 11/08/05

DATE EST TERM = 20405-10-10 (MA)

99 98 89 DLCO-UNBUN G002 DATE END SET TO 2C05-10-10 FCSS0100 1831 11/08/05
PLOO-UNBUN 2002 STATUS CEANGED FROM AC TO MA ' :
49 99 9% CAP ARRANGEMENT DEFAJLTED DUE TC DUAL $.0. SJS5 1831 11/08/05

x % *  BRE THERE MOKRE RECORDS YES x * *.
DSPLY 21 KEY TO NEW SB DSPLY KEY




4006644968003 PC 066 .-BL 11 RD CYC 06 BL CYC Ca *» SERV INDED 10/1C/05

ALYTON YVETTE 2 STATUS FINAL BILL FNA LAST-TRAN 10/24/0¢€
1244 IDLFWILQ ST FLR Z RT/RDR $10 00C DISPUTE EXP
PITTSBURGH PA 15208-1417 412 403 4Z67 INA RNTPROP NO
HEkREKEERRERRS (3] - 20 ORMM A\»TIDN INFORMATION ***xkdkhks ks 01/94/07 k% 1030 **

“RIGGER | B DATE

. DATE.. MESSAGE...... . ~ NAME TIME ENTERED
29 99 99 SRVORL DUAL  CMPL 11/08/05 BY SJS READ C01861 SJs 1831 11/08/05%

Y9 99 99 E MAIL TO CALL YVETIE AT 4124034267 TO S SUT M KOPRIVNI 1550 11/08/05
; TER, EXPLAINED INFO ON CAMM TO YVETTE

59 93 99 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM M KOPRIVNI 15

99 9% 99 *** E MAILED ACT DVPT TO TRANS BALANCE S SUTTER 13
OF $139.19 FROM THIZ ACCOUNT TO THE E/O

- ON ACT 3000421064012, ..

2699 99 SERV ORDER DUAL READY FOR BATCH (23-0%5)

49 9% 99 SERV ORDER DUAL CREATED WNTD BY DT 10/1C/0S

59 99 99 AFTER SEVERAL ATTEMPTS TO BOTH THE TENANT,
YVETTE ALSTON, AND THE P/0O, THEODORE THOMAS,
I STILL HAVE BEEN UNSUCCESSFUL IN MAKING
CONTACT TO VERIFY IF THE FOREIGN LOAD HAS

11/08/05

45
11 11/08/05

SUTTER 1306 11/08/05
SUTTER 1304 11/08/0%
SUTTER 17301 11/08/08

nw

# % » PARE THERE MORE RECORDS YES * * *
DSPLY 21 KEY TO NEW §§  DSPLY  KEY
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ALSTON YWETTE A STATUS FINAL BILL ENA
7944 TOLEWILD ST FLR 2
PITTSBURGH " PA 15208-1417

4000644468003

e o6e @-BL 11 w0 cve 06 L ove ¢

f’ *> SERV ENDED 10/1G/05
LAST-TRAN 10/24/0€

RT/RDR €10 00C DISPUTE EXP
412 403 4267 INA RNTPROP NO

xhhkwkxrshkkkkh (J1L70 CAMM ACSTION INFORMATION *¥»**xkkxickxx® (}1/04/07 *+% 1030 **

TRIGGER

< DATE. .

¥9 89 o9

49 99
499 99 9
89 99 9
9% 99
%9 99 §

99

g

o
99
G

L

MESSAGE, .. vv. .
BEEN REMOVED....MI SHOWS THAT COMMON LIGHTS
AND 187 FL APT WERE JUMPERED OVER IN THE
FUSE BOX......JOBN LESTER WILL SEND DT3
PUTE PARERS TO THE P/0 EXP THAT SER WIL]
BE IN HIS NAME UNTIL WE VERIFY THAT WIRING
HAS BEEN CORRECTED....ALSO TRANSFERRING
THE BALANCE. ...
FAXED 1ST DISPUTE REMINDER TO T JACKSON
CHECKING DISPUTE PROGRESS
CHECKING DISBPUTE PROGRESS
FAXED FIELD FOLLOWUP TO T JACKSON
CONTACTED P/O, THEODORE THOMAS AND EXP
ACT 54....ADV THAT HE HAD 10 DAYS TO

x % *»  ARE THERE MORE RECORDS  YES
DSPLY 21 KEY TO NEW SS

NAME
8§ SUTTER

J LESTER
J LESTER
J LESTER
J LESTER
S SUTTER

* k%

DSPLY

KEY

TIME
1301

1039

1615

1417
162C
1243

DATE
ENTERED
11/08/0%S

11/08/05
11/03/05
11701705
16/27/05
16/2€/0%
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1000644964003  BC 066 .-BL 11 70 cyve 96 25 cve odf) > eerv mwoEr 10710705

BLSTOM | YVEPTE STATUS FINAL BLLL FNA LAST-TRAN 10/24/06
7944 IOLEWTLD ST FLR 2  RT/RDR 010 00 DISPUTE EXP
PITTSBURGH PA 15208~1417 412 403 4267 INA RNTPROP NO
rrnstdadkakk* (120 CAMM ACTION INFORMATION ****%xsxsssssx 01/04/07 *** 1031 **
TRIGGER N DATE
. .DATE.. MESSAGE....... NAME TIME ENTERED
95 59 49 CORREST THE WIRING. .. S SUTTER 1243 1C/26/05
YY 9% 99 MI COMPLETED BY M&T ON 10-25~05. J STOLARZ 1003 1(C/26/05
99 99 99 SUPPLIER DATA WAS SENT ON 10/23/2(05 ' PCSEM2G0 1227 10/23/05
99 99 99 20052900049 DL SL  10/18/05 S/L OUT INT C=T  POABAL02 €213 16/20/05
99 99 99 SL RESTORED:CALLBACK MESSAGE LEFT ON V-MAIL POABAL29 1030 16/18/05

498 99 39 CELL PH#412~4034267

9% 99 99 MI TO CHECK FOR FOREIGN LOAD.

49 99 99 SERV ORDER MI CREATED WNTD BY DT 10/14/C€5

99 99 Y8 CSR ACCESS 10O ACCUOUNT PER USRUAMM

49 69 69 YVETTE SAYS ALREADY RPTD SL-SAYS
KNOWS NEIGHBOR MOVED MONTHS5 AGO-LL WAS
TH=-NOW SEES LIGHTS-ENTER MEMO FOR FOREIGN
WIRING

BATES 1603 10/14/05
BATES 1603 10/14/05
BATES 1603 10/14/05
BATES 1601 1€/14/05
BATES 1215 1C/13/05

mWwwmw

# % %  ARE THERE MORE RECORDS  YES * * »*
DSPLY 21 KEY T NEW 88 DSPLY KEY



7000068385002 cc 069 f-BL 01 RO c¥C 06 BL CYC M seav zvoEp 0111705

HALE EVELYN STATUS CHARGE OFF FNA LAST-TRAN 09/11/06
1244 ' IDLEWILD ST RT/RDR 0123 000 DISPUTE EXP
PITTSBURGH PA 15208-~1417 *NM* 412 242 7998 INA RNTPROP NO
EHERRRETRREARFE R xR 2Rk bk kdhk 01"‘00 CUSTOMER DIRECTORY k**i’**x*—k*************i**'ﬂc
01. A/R TOTAL. .. .. 20. CAMM INFORMATION.............. YES
0z. TOTAL RECEIVABLE REVIEW........ YES 21. RETURN CHECX HISTORY.... NO
03, CUSTOMER INFORMATION........u.. YES 22. STATEMENT OF ACCOUNT.......... YES
(4. A/R TRANSACTION HISTORY........ YES 23. ACCCUNT BILLING/PAYMENT DATA.. YES
(5. ENERGY ASSISTANCE DATA ........ NO 24. ELECTRICALL DISPLAY........... YES
09. SPECIAL BILLING................ NO 25. DEF PLEDGE HISTORIES...... cev. NO

10. DEPOSIT INFORMATION............ NO 26. ENERGY ASSISTANCE REFERRALS... NO
11, DEPOSIT BILLING.......uoveeeew.. NO 27, PAYMENT ARRANGEMENT INQUIRY... YES

12, CHARGE OFF ACCOUNTS............ YES 28. CAP INQUIRY........ ihna ke e e NO
13. CUSTOMER CONNECT CHARGE caarsas NO 29, EDI / ELECTRIPAY..c..uvvunenis NO
1%, ELECTRONIC FUNDS TRANSFEK. +»  NO 30, MARKETING PROGRAMS.......xs... NO
16. CUSTOMER 1D/SPECIAL ALERT DPTA, YES 35. CUSTOMER CHOICE ( MA )........ YES

18. SPECIAL METER READ INSTRUCTIONS NO 41. PRE-POST TRANSACTION HISTORY.. YES
19. DETAIL CREDIT / COLLECTION DATA YES '

USPLY 01l KEY TO NEW 55 COSPLY KEY

w;:i}‘Ji\f%E:N“ | RECENED*
~OLDER |
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STATUS

RERV DISC

‘«,&-*
ACCOUNT NUMBER g g @BREPARED DATE
4000644968003 § | 06 WpJR  10/14/05 ACTIVE 11/13/05

SRRV NAME /JUSTNOSIMORESS  MATLING ADDRESS PRES ACCT NEW NAME AND MATL ADDRESS

ALSTON YVETTE A

07244 IDLEWILD ST

PLR 2 ;

PITTSBURGH PA 15208 ' GED TODE ~ GEO LOCATION.

RDG DATE RQ READINC DEM RDG RC KVAR RDG © MPT BY TIME 708 HOMEWQOD

1o 2% a5 1170 MTR NUMBER ~ MULT

EFT uarr R READING RCTDEM RDG RC KVAR RDG HS C OFF D62845209 000012.000

10/14/05 AMR NO 0011016784

Rﬁ DATE ~DaYS RERDING USAGE ™™ ¥EW DEM BMOUNT AVR/DAY RDG SEQ METER LOC
10/10/05 0032 001961 00000288 34.52 0009.00 74860 OS-LEFT
09/08/05 0030 001937 00000264 31.96 0006.80 MD SEALED SERV VOLTAGE
08/08/0% 0032 001915 00000384 43 .28 €012.00 ¥YES NO
07/08/05% 0030 001883 00000300 35.23 0010.00 MTR STATUS
U6/08/0% 0030 001858 00000240 29.48 0008.00 MTR REASON
05/09/05 0031 001838 00000228 28.33 0007.35 CO CODE 6G
04/08/05 0030 001819 00000324 37,52 0010.80  ELECT SHUT OFF AT
03/09/05 0029 001792 00000396 44.43 0013.65 1 POLE 7 UG VAULT
02/08/05 0029 001759 00000432 47.88 00L4.89 2 METER 8 SERV DRP
0L/10/0S G033 001723 00000396 42.51 0012.00 3 BRACKET 9 POWER CT
12/08/04 0030 001690 00000264 29,92 0008.80 4 L PLUG 0 AREL TAP
11/08/04 0032 001668 00000264 29.92 0008.25 5 MAIN SW A LOAD WRS
10/07/04 0029 001646 00000192 23.53 0006.62 6 MTR/LOCK FOREIGN WR
09/08/G4 0030 001630 00000192 23.53 0006.40 DEPEND CD  CONT SRV
08/09/04 0032 001614 00000132 18.19 €004.12 B/R N

DIVISION DIST PENN HILLS
METER RDG DIRECTIONS

FIRBCTIONS

PREMTSE NO 6000607079  DIRECT MEMO TO

CURRENT BAIL 000000000139.19 RATE RIDER CHG RATE TO

SPECIAL INST
CHK FOR FOREIGN LOAD-SUSPECTS LL~SEES LIGHIS
ON-NEIGHBOR MOVED MONTHS AGO.

010 060

-NO FEE

PH NO 000 000 0000

FIELD INQUIRY o o ) e v B
‘ » e Jlas X 19 70 T il -
e S 1470.849 A ol
PFTELD RESCLUTION ' N
NOTES - 3 TOU METER
CONTACT FH 412 403 4267 g ACTUAL RDG

‘ SUPPLIER IDH DLCO-UNBUN MECH DIAL RDG
‘ BACKDATED INFORMATION Fen DISPLAY
PERSON CALLING s DAY OF WEEK }
YVETTE NEW CUSTOMER S JULIAN DATE ——
INTTIAL CONTACT .. vwau.. ~© TIME OF DAY
CUST ADVISED OF CHAP S6 HOME PHONE TOTAL KWHS
OTHER ACTION PEND...... WORK PHONE ON DPEAX DEM

?RQ?XQWNER REAL EST NEW ACCT NO

P. 0. PH NO

JECEIVED

CJAN 18 2007 B

PYMTS MADE BY.....:v.vx
RI\?S MADE AFTER CANC..

TEXHIBIT

R-3

OFF PEAK DEM
ACT TIME RDG
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TYPE HEAT G HS HEAT PUMP SIZE . ... TONS  HEAT LOAD .. ... KW
TYPEAC . AC SIZE ..coosivecenrcmserieans TONS ~ AGBTU..co ... ,
s PANGE .. (su:cn &ﬁs__“ KW —__ DISHWASHER # OF HEATING UNITS —oooro,
A REFRIGERATOR . e CUFT .. HOTTUB # OF NC UNITS cccorrminrvemions o
o FREEZER ... . CUFT . DEHUMIDIFIER ‘
/ﬁayea (ELECT) . MAQ_Z KW TYPE OF LIGHT THERMOSTAT SETTING
- ELEC WATERTANK . 6“_“&___ GAL - SODIUM __MERCURY VAPOR __micANDESCENT  FURNACE DAY .90 ........ .
... FURNACE MOTOR . ... __ . _HP ISC COMMENT FURNACE NIGHT .....coovvionurrenn, 3
. WATER BED HEATER - WATTS LL POy AIR CONDITIONING .. 770y
... SPACE HEATER .. .~ . WATTS
NASHER \ . e , FOREIGN WIRING... ,7 M o
T TELEVISION .3 < _ SE NUMBER IN HOUSEHOLD WATTAGE o
— ELEG POOL HEATER BIU —__ ROOMS REMARKS _ \
. SWIM POOL FILTER .. .. HP 1. ADULTS :
- GUTTER GABLES . ....... . o FT 1. Teens
o ELEC AIRGLEANER., ... __ ... CHILOREN
HEW APPLIANCES ADDED - : ;
®

i‘t; titﬁiiu iitiiii ii F 3 ii‘tt diii METER EXCHANGEINFORMAT!ON PEESE NS t‘i‘t t‘,’ﬁ‘ §~n LR & ! LE £ ¥ t 'Ol'"",;/i

METERINSTALLED KWHRDG RC DEM RDG RC KVARRDG RC CTRATIO PT RATKD AT RATIO
R} $ERV!GE VOLTAGE ‘ ‘ METER LOCA‘{K)N -
ﬁtit-itiiititiiitdé#tiat::tnt REASO‘NFOREXCHANGE naitotcntntt&iat-it‘tiiﬁﬁutit
PERICOIC TEST .. REWIRE — DAMAGED SAMPLE TEST PIAINTODEM .
OHSOLETE DEFECTIVE o CHANGE MULT | joLerRZBlDG

REMA KS:FHRTHERAW&&ZM 5?0*& (',a—u\;v\.a.&&& i:((.e_ A m

TR . XA e Ju«‘. ’s

AL, ' YA ., W a0 P = o
5@— ‘!‘O U
TRORDS TG CWnRCUT WAYTALE CiEARE.O OmgGED WIYH MWR Mgf‘
YES NO o YES 4 NO___ YES £ MNO___
CUSTOMER SIGNATURE \Mm ﬁé«(/m YV e é’-‘/ =] ;4[5’710/\/
HREGISTEARNG CORRECTLY ! ARITY ’ UNHETERED ESDATE REBAL RECHECK
YES o NO___. YESTZ NO_ YES ___NO_ YES ____NO YES ____NO YES___NO___
LOWR! NG FURTHER CO. AGTION ... , YES__ NO_v~ SEALNO. AS LEFT..
LOCKED AS EOUND ...c.ocociec-vsarcinicinsasmsion sran anssmsssessanesonrnes e enissistr saoas YES___NO____ SEALCOLOR o X
LOCKING DEVICE INSTALLED ... coovrnes o etk sy SeAREEs &M"‘“‘ . SEAL AS FQUNE N
| MD-NS w -8 M-NS -
METER WAS INSPECTED ANDVOR TESTED AT INSTALLATION ,
(30 DAY PUC REGULATION)  YES < NO _ pate JO ~ 25 -08
TOU METER INSTALLED C?’ R o READING GODES
AGTUAL ROG 1276.: S }‘ o A. RDOG AT METER INSTALLATION
MECHOIALROG / FE - M«L 72.0—% 8. RDGAT METER EXCHANGE
DISPLAY g% Gtove K& C. MANUALLY SETRDG
DAY OF WEEK ‘ J. NORMAL ADG
JULIAN DATE METER TEST RESULTS K. VERIFIED RDG
TIME OF DAY FULLLOAD vormes . F 928 M. MANUALLY READ HEX
TOTAL KWHS T UGHT LOAD .eeerss 9% 3 . GUSTOMER CARD RDG
ON PEAK DEM LOAD ATINSP TIME .. O «IaIT T. CUSTOMER CALLED RDG
OFF PEAK DEM POWER FACTOR .. W. CONSUMER SEAVICE REP
STANDARD NO, .MAV ,' 0% 24 3 X CONSUMER SERVICE ORDERMAN

NA-4R%10 (indo




3500421064012

-

o 066 ]‘-BL 12 RY ¢7¢ 06 BL ¢Ye Co{@OF> SERV START 10/10/05

227 LFINAL READING OF ABQVE ACCT. .ALEQ
NEED LOCK REMOVED TO COMPLETE WORK AT
ANMOTHER ADRDRESS/LINCOLN ROAL. .

* *% +  ARE THERE MORE RECCRDS YES *
NSPLY 21 XEY Ty NEW 83 DSPLY KEY
RECEIVED  OCUMENT
S FOLDER
JAN 16 2007 ,
PA PUBL%C UTILITY COMMISSION

SECRETARY'S BUREAU

FEB 0 ¢ 2007

EXHIBIT

R-#

R OCKETE]

CHOMAS THEGDORE STATUS ACTIVE NOR FRA LAST-TRAN 12/08/0%6
7244 IDLEAILD ST FLR 2 RT/RDR 010 000 DISPUTE EXP 11/15/06
PITTEBURGH PA 15208~1417 *uM* 412 371 948% C&C RNTPROP NO
Bokk Rk K Rk kR R (}1 ?{3 CAMM ACTION INFORMATIORN mrx*skkskkkwkk vk 91/04/{}7 % %k 1{)’1‘7 *. %
TRIGGER DATE
.&rkTE‘ MESSAGE. .. ... NANE TIME ENTERED
99 99 99 SUPPLIER ['ATA WAS SENT ON 01/01/2C07 PCSPM200 1216 01/01/07
%9 99 99 SUFPLIER [ATA WAS BENT ON 12/24/2006 ; BCSEMZ200 1228 12/24/06
84 94 99 2006-12-03 CACS BTLL MESSAGE 3 CREATED FCSTR164 2140 12/08/06
a4 Ly 949 VIEW ONLY , $ BIEDRZYC 1155 12/07/06
Y4 9% 9% (SR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM S BIECRZYC 1154 12/07/06
9% 99 99 SUPPLIER DATE WAS SENT ON 11/26/2006 POSPM200 1223 11/26/06
9% 99 9% 2006-11-0% CACS BILL MESSAGE C3 CREATED BCSTR1e4d 2214 11/08/0¢%
Y% 44 94% ARV MR THOMAS TO FAX OR SEND LTR TO VERF NO G SHEALEY 1142 10/23/06
ONE LIVES AT THIS HQUSE ... OX PER D JANMES..
49 99 99 TRANSFERRED THEODORE THOMAS TQ GEN/BUS M LESHIELD 1124 14/23/06

//( a?,,a z/ﬁ%
///D 7

Resf.




*

WNHATIOEA01IE 00 DG

THOMAS
1244
PLTTSBURGH

&

-BL 12 BD CYZ 0F BI 0¥ 26

=

THEGDORE STATUS RCTIVE NOR FNA
~ IDLEWILD 8T FLK 2  RI/RDR Cl0 00C
PA 15208-1417 *NM* 12 371 9489 CaC

SERV START 10/10/0%
LAST~TRAN 1z/08/70¢

JISPUTE EXP 11/15/06
RNTPROP NO

rRk xR RN F R T2 OIMM ACTTON INFORMATION *xkxkdkxkwwsxx (] /G4/07 s** 1028 **
TRIGGER
L LUARTE L

#Y
8%
04
ot
4%

B

4y
4%

fytd
49

4%

4
94
Uy

ex

49
94

44
Gy

e

ag
)
44

Y

MESSAGE, . uu..
SOR ADCESS PO ACCOUNT PSR CSRCAMM
ELECTRICALL GAVE MEDICAL/OV PAYMENT RIGHTS
SUPPLIER DATA WAS SENT ON 16/22/200%

PRMAL P OUMPLALIYY RECEIVED 107167068
Ce2L0GDY 34

PYMT ARRANGMENT INSERTEL

¢ LPC EXEMPT CODE CHGD FROM ~ TO D

F I12006-10-16E2006~11-15C0500-C0~00 661.14
CUST ALERT TYEREZ CHG FROM * TO F

20066~15~10 CACS BILL MESSAGE €3 CREATED
SUPPLIER DATA WAS SENT O 2%/24/7200%

3 PUC CRSE $2021053 CLOSED 03/18/06 - ACCURDING §

TG BCT 44, LANJLORD RESPONSIBLE FOR SVC WHEN

e 4 ARE THERE MORE RECCRDE YEE
DEPLY 21 XEY TO NEW 5&

o

AME

G SHEALEY
E

ELECTRIC
PCSEM200
M TAMILIA

M TAMILIA
M TAMILIA

PCETRIES
FCSPM2CO

L 3

DERPLY

BIELRZYC

KEY

TIME
1123
1117
1226
1500

150C
1459

2213
1231
921

DATE
ERTERED
10/23/06
10/723/0¢
10/22/06
10/16/06

10/16/06
10/16/06

1C/10/0¢
0%/24/086
08/15/0¢




LS *

3000421064012 cc 056 L 12 RO c¥c 06 BL cve oofoF> SERV START 10/20/05

THOMAS THECUORE STATUS ACTIVE NOR FNA LAST~TRAN 12/08/06
1244 IDLEWILD ST FLK 2 RT/RLCR 010 000 DISPUTE EXP 11/15/06
PITTSHBURGH PA 15208~1417 *NM* 412 371 9489 C&C RNTPROP NO

khkkk A e bR E RE ok 31*2(} CAMM ACTTON IRFORMATION k%% %kikkkkdk ek 0}‘/04/07 & vk 1028 * &

TRIGGER : DATE

LLWDATE.. MESSAGE....... ‘ NAME , TIME ENTERED

498 49U 99 FOREIGN LOAD IS DETECTED - €O ACTED ACCCRDING S BIEDRZYC 0921 09/19/0%
TG PEGS WHEN PLACING SVC & ANY BALANCE CN THE
ACCT IN MR THOMAS' NAME € TEIS ADCRESS 10/25
~ MR THOMAS RESPONSIBLE FOR BALANCE OF $638
W/ & DUE DATE OF 10/02/06 - DISMISSEL - MR
THUMAS TO MAKE ARRANGEMENTS W/ CO TO PAY BALA
NCE SINCE HE REFUSED P/A W/ THE 2CC (REVIEW)
4% 95 49 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM 5 RIEDRZYC 0909 09/19/06
Yo 99 99 PUT CASE # 2021053 CLOSED; BASED ON THESE KIN  PCSAMLI1Z2 1915 09/18/06
LINGS, THE BUREAU OF CONSUMER SERVICES CONCLU
DES: (1) THAT THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
HAS JURISDICTION OVER THIS DISPUTE. (2
* T2005-12-22E2006-01-21C2006~09~-18  207.37

* % %  ARE THERE MORE RECCRDS YES * * ¥
D3PLY 21 XEY , TO NEW SE DEPLY KEY




*

3000421064012 cc 066 HBL 12 RO cye o€ BL cve ocfors SERv START 10/:20/05

THOMAS THEODORE STATUS ACTIVE NOR FNA LAST-TRAN 12/08/06
2244 IDLEAILD ST FLR 2  RI/RCR 010 000 DISPUTE EXP 11/15/06
PITTSBUKGH PA 15208-1417 *NM* 412 371 9489 C&C RNTPROP NO
HEkwk kA kkkkkh 1wl CAMM ACTION INFORMATION **¥*»,xxsxxwxxs (]/04/07 *** 1028 =~

TRIGGER | | DATE

. DATE.. MESSAGE....... NAME TIME ENTERED
49 43 Y9 LPC EXEMPT CODE CHGD FROM D TO 1 , BCSAMI1Z 1915 09/18/06
99 99 99  2006-09-11 CACS BILL MESSAGE C3 CREATED BCSTR164 2224 09/11/06
99 99 99 AGAIN ADV KZITH OF ACT 54.. ADV HIM TO HAVE P M RRAKCCZY 0827 09/11/06

| 0 CALL.
99 99 99 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM M RAKCCZY 0826 09/11/06
4% 99 99 KEITH QUARLESS MAY NOT BE MOVED IN YET - M KOVACH 0818 09/11/06
WANTED E EFF 9/12/06. - |
99 $9 99 KDV TENANT XEITH QUARLES THAT BECAUSE OF M KOVACH 0818 09/11/06

(BCT 54) E MUST REMAIN IN P/O'S NAME - HE
, UNDERSTOOD & SATSD. | |
99 Y% Y9 VIEW N M KGVACH U817 09/11/06

99 99 %9 CSR ATCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM M KOYACH 0812 09/11/086
39 99 49 SUPPLIER DATA WAS SENT ON 08/27/2C06 PCSPM200 1235 08/27/06

# % * RARZ THERE MORE RECCRDS YES * * * .
DSPLY 21 KEY TO NEW S&  DSPLY  KEY




®

SUFPLIER DATA WAS SENT ON 04/30/2C0%

*# % + APE THERE MORE RECORDE  YES

DSPLY 21 KEY TO NEW SE&

FNA

cc o6 WigeL 12 R cyc 06 BL cvc oclfor> SERV START 10/10/05

 LAST-TRAN 12/08/06

NANME

o
]

Ty fg

U U

BIEDRZYC
PCSTRIE4
PCSEMZ200
PCSTRLE4
PCSPMZ00
PCSTR1E4
FCSEM200
LESTER

LESTER

FCSTR164
BLEDRZYC
BIEDRZYC
PCSEM200

% k%

DEPLY

- KEY

TIME
1209
2220
1236
2217
1219
2218

1217

0313
0307
2211
1304
1303
1433

RT/RDR (10 QD0 DISPUTE EXE 11/15/06
412 371 9489 C&C RNTEROP NO

DATE
ENTERED
08/11/06
08/10/0¢
07/23/06
07/11/06
0€/25/06
0€/09/06
05/28/06
05/17/06
05/11/0¢€
05/10/06
65/09/06
05/09/06
04/30/06

3000421064012
THOMAS THEODORE STATUS ACTIVE NOR
7244 IOLERILD 8T FLK 2
PITTSBURGH PA 15208-1417 *NM*
*kkkk kA kEkkks (120 SAMM ACTION INFORMATIOQN #¥*skxkssxtkix (1 /04/07 *** 1028 ~*
"RIGGER | |
. DBTE., . MESSAGE.......
59 99 9% CSR AZCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM
9% 9% 99 2006-08-10 CACS BILL MESSAGE C3 CKEATED
49 44 99 SUPPLIER DATA WAS SENT ON 07/2%/200%
49 99 99  2006-07-11 CACS BILL MESSAGE C3 CREATED
99 99 99 SUPPLIER DATA WAS SENT ON (06/25/2006 ;
899 09 99  2006-06~09 CACS BILL MESSAGE C3 CREATED
94 99 99 SUPPLIER DATA WAS SENT ON 05/28/2C05
8949 9% 99 VIEW ONLY
99 99 9% CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM
44 99 99  2006-05-10 CACS BILL MESSAGE C3 CREATED
54 499 Y9 VIEW ONLY )
59 99 49 CSR ATCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM
99 99 84




3000421064012

THOMAS
7244

PITTSBURGH

%o gk kg Fe B oRode ek ok % QI*ZO

“RIGGER
. .DATE. .
99 99 49
99 99 99

99
99

99
9y

89
99
99
99

89
99
99
89

99
39
99
99

e 066

THEODORE STATUS ACTIVE NOE FNA

IDLEWILD $T FLER 2
PA 15208~1417 *NM*

NAME
$ SCOTT
D GERMANY

MESSAGE. ... .. -
C5R ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM

ADV YVETTE SVC IS ACTIVE IN LL NAME, ADV
UNLESS THEY HAVE SOME OTHER AGREEMENT BETWEEN
THEM, LL IS RESP FOR PAYING THIS BILL. ADV TO
STRT N/S SVC AT NEW ADDRESS, CALL AND REQ SVC
LS8R ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM - D GERMANY
TRANS YVETTE TO GEN BUS, SAID SHE LIVES HERE C JONES
BUT ACCT IS IN LANDLORDS IAME, WILL BE MOVING
WANTS TO ENOW IF RESPONSIBLE FOR BILL

CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM

S5UPPLLER DATA WAS SENT ON 04/23/2C06

CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM

CER ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM

'S

C JONES

CPCSPMZ00
‘M KOPRIVNI
G BLAZEVIC

k. kR

DEPLY

& ok e

ARE THERE MORE RECORDS  YES

DSPLY 21 KEY TO NEW S8 KEY

TIME

1003

141¢

1411

1404

1402
1219
1331

1327

@se 12 »o cve 06 21 cyc co@ors sErv sTART 10/10/05
LAST-TRAN 12/08/06

RI/RDR C10 00C DISPUTE EXF 11/15/06
412 371 948% CaC RNTPROP NO
CAMM ACTION INFORMATION ***#**xxx¥x%xx 01/04/07 *+* 1028 **

DATE
ENTERED
04/26/06

04/25/06

04725706
04/25/06

04/25/06

04/23/06
04/13/06
04/13/06



%

‘3000421064012 cc 066 @Bz 12 rD cyc 06 BL cvc oefors SERV sTART 10/20/05

THOMAS THEODORE STATUS ACTIVE NOR FNA  LAST~TRAN 12/08/06
7244 IJLEWILD ST FLR 2 RT/RCR 010 000 DISPUTE EXP 11/15/06
FITTSBURGH  PA 152061417 *NM* 412 371 9489 C&C RNTPROP NO
xkakFRANEARE® 0)eP( CAMM ACTION INFORMATION *¥xskx=rkxwxws (1/04/07 **% 1028 **
TRIGGER . ~ ' 'DATE
L DATE.. MESSAGE....... NAME TIME ENTERED
59 49 99  2006~04-10 CACS BILL MESSAGE C3 CREATED PCSTR164 2211 04/10/06
9% 99 4% CSR BCCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM J LESTER 1414 04/05/06
Y4 4% 89 SUPPLIER DATA WAS SENT ON 03/26/2006 EOSEM200 1217 03/26/06
99 99 Y4 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PEF CSRCAMM $ BIEDRZYC 1122 03/23/06
99 99 99 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CERCAMM S DOLARK 1215 03/22/06
9y Y9 99 2006-03-10 CACS BILL MESSAGE C3 CREATED ~ ECSTR164 2208 03/.0/06
99 9% 99 KEVIEW PRR TENANT ' W KOBINSCN 0853 02/28/06
99 99 99 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM W ROBINSCN 0849 02/28/06
YU 9% 99 SUPPLIER DATA WAS SENT ON 02/26/2006 PCSPMZ00 1219 02/26/06
49 9% 99 VIEW ONLY ~ S BIEDRZYC 0934 02/.6/06
9% 94 99 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSKRCAMM S BRIEDRZYC 0933 02/.6/06
96 99 99 2006-02-09 CACS BILL MESSAGE C3 CREATED PCSTR164 2207 02/09/06
9% 9% 99 SUPPLIER DATA WAS SENT ON 01/22/2(06 © BCSEM200 1224 01/22/06

* * *x  ARE THERE MORE RECCRDS YES * * #
DEPLY 21 KEY TO NEW 58 DSPLY KEY




000421066012 o 066 B 12 RO cve 06 BL cve coffor> SERV START 10/10/05

THOMAS THEODCRE STATUS ACTIVE NOK FNA LAST-TRAN 12/08/06
ifd4 TOLEATLD ST FLR 2 RT/RDR (1€ 0O0( DISPUTE EXP 11/15/06

PITTERURSH PR 15208-1417 *NM* 412 371 9489 C&C RKTPROP NO

IS FEE SRS RS Ql"?g CZ&MM’ ACTTON INFORMATIQN de ek KRk A Rk Rk ok ok ok X gl/nggj * %k & 1028 * %

TRIGGEER DATE

LCORTE. . MESSAGE. ... ... NAME TIME ENTERED

99 9% 99 DISC SITUATION WITH PUC (MT)....WE ARE IN S SUTTER 1308 01/18/06
: : AUGREEMENT WITH DECISION MADE. .1 CONTACTEL
MR THOMAS AND EXP THAT T COULD NOT GG BACK
AND PUT TENANTS NAME QN THE ACT.....MR THOMAS
BACK IN OCT WOULD NOT LET ME INTO THE BLDG SC
1 TOQULD NOT DETEBMINE IF 1ST FL WAS STILL JUM
PERED OVEP TO THE 2ND FL .....I EXP TO MR
THOMAS 1F HE WOULD LET ME IN AKD I (QULD VERI
CFY CPHAT NOTHING WAS KEGISTERING ON Z2KND FL MTR
EXCEPT THE TENANTS APT TEAT T WOULD TAKF HIS
NAME OFF OF THE ACT...HE SAID THAT HE COULD
NOT LET ME IN THIS WEEK BUT THAT KE WOULD CAL
L ME NEXT WZEK AND LET ME IN.....NO CTHER AC

* o+ %  ARE THERE MORE RECCRDS  YES * * =
DLPLY 21 XKEY -TO NEW 58 DEPLY KEY




a

3000121064012 cc 066 HffFBL 12 RO CYe 06 BL CcYC os@or> serv START 10/:0/05

THUMAS  PHEGUOKE STATUS ACTIVE NOR FNA LAST-TRAN 12/08/06
1244 IDLEWILD $T FLR 2  RT/RCR 010 000 DISPUTE EXP 11/15/06
PITTSBURGH PA 15278-1417 *NM* 412 371 9489 C&C RNTEFROP NO
phuExkakadx4 1200 CAMM ACTION INFORMATION *****xxkxxkx 1/04/07 **» 1028 **
TRIGGER | | DATE
. DATE.. MESSAGE....... NAME TIME ENTERED
99 99 99 TION NEC AT THIS TIME... 5 SUTTER 1308 01/.8/06
99 %9 Y9 B/O, TEEQDORE THEOMAS, CONTACTEL ME...HE $ SUTTER 1317 01/17/06

LDV THAT THIS IS5 A ZAPTS HOUSE WITH CNE

MIR BJUT THE 18T FL APT I3 VACANT AND HAS

BEEN VACANT FOR OVER 1 Yk....HE HAS NO

INTENTIONE OF RENTING OUT THIS APT BE

CA'JSE OF ALL THE DAMAGE THAT WAS CONE

PRIOR TO THIS APT....I LEFT MESS FOR

PUC GROUP 20 MAKE A DEC AND I WILL CCN

TARCT MR THEOMAS WITE RESULTS WHEN THEY

ADY ME..,NO OQTHER ACTION AT THIS TIME.. :
99 6% 99  200u-01-11 CACS BILL MESSAGE ©2 CREATED - FCSTR164 2208 01/.1/06
99 99 99 COPY OF YVETTE ALSTON (TENANT) M/I AND DISPUT J LESTER 1200 01/04/06

* &+ ARE THERE MORE RECCRDS YES * > ¥
DEPLY 21 KEY - TO NEW 58 DERLY - KEY



%

3000421064012 cc 066 B 12 ro cve 06 BL cvc coffjors sErv sTART 10/10/05

THOMBS PHEODOKE, STATUS ACTIVE NOE FRA CLAST-TRAN 12/08/06
7244 IDLEWILD §T FLK = RT/RNR €10 O0C DISPUTE EXP 11/15/06
PLTTSBURGH PA 15208-1417 *NM* 412 371 9489 CsC RNTPROP NO
xexrarerxArir 01=20 SAMM ACTION INFORMATION ***xxxksksxwx (1/04/07 *** 102§ **

TRIGGER | DATE

L DATE., MESSAGE....... , NAME TIME ENTERED

99 99 99 E REPORT TO P/0 THEODORE THOMAS TO § PALM J LESTER 1200 01/04/06

49 49 9Y RESD MESS ON ANS MACHINE FROM MR THOMAS... S SUTTER 0941 01/03/06
ATTEMPTED 2 TIMES TO RETURN THE CALL...NO |
ANSWER. . . .
49 99 99 SUPPLTER DATA WAS SENT ON 01/01/2C06 PCSEM200 1212 01/01/06
9% 9% 99 SUPPLIER DATA WAS SENT ON 12/25/2005 BCSEM200 1218 12/25/05
99 99 99 PYMT BRRANGMENT INSERTED TAMILIA 153% 12/23/05
99 49 99 PUC COMPLAINT FILED #2021053 TAMILIA 1535 12/23/05
99 99 9% LPC EXEMPT CODE CHGD FROM TO D TAMILIA 1535 12/23/05
T 12005-12-22E2006~01-21C0060-00-00  207.37
o CUST ALERT TYPE3 CHG FROM  TO I
99 9% 9% SEE CAMM FROM 11/17/05 D BROWN 1422 12714705
99 99 99 CUST ALERT TYPE2 CHG FROM TO © D BROWN 1422 12/14/705

B2 R R

*# + + ARE THERE MORE RECORDS  YES * * *
DSPLY 21 KEY TO NEW S5 DSPLY KRY




* L

3000421062012 cc 066 B 12 RO cYc 06 BL cyc cofffjor> SERV START 10/10/05

THOMAS THEODORE  STATUS ACTIVE NOE FNA  LAST-TRAN 12/08/06
71244 TDLERILD 8T FLR 2 RT/RDR €10 000 DISPUTE EXP 11/15/06
PITTSBURGH  PA 15208-1417 *NM* 412 371 9489 C&C RNTPROP NO |
*axsdkkrkkrnder (0120 CAMM ACTION INFORMATION ****s*wxxxxxkxx Q1704707 *%* 1029 =+
TRIGGER | | DATE
..DATE.. MESSAGE....... NAME TIME ENTERED

Y9 99 99 AGAIN ADV THEODORE THOMAS THAT SVC MUST REMAI D BROWN 1422 12/14/05
‘ N IN HIS NAME UNDER ACT 54 UNDER THE WIRING H
AS BEEN CORRECTED BY A REGISTERED ELECTRICIAN
JCHECKED BY DLC..HE WANTS TEE COPY OF ACT 54.
LADV WILL SEND TO HIM AT 459 GROVE RD VERO&A
S PA 15147..HE HUNGUP.
44 9% Y9 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM o D BROWN 1412 12/14/05
55 99 49 REVIEWED TENANT ACCT, YVONNE ALSTON, ACCT J LESTER 1121 12/14/05
' 4000 644 268 003..SENT P/O UTILITY REPORT TO
- M/ADD PER § SUTTER CAMM 11/08
649 99 99  2005-12~09 CACS BILL MESSAGE Cl CREATED  PCSTR164 2205 12/09/05
99 99 99 SUPPLIER DATA WAS SENT ON 11/27/2005 PCSPM200 1218 11/27/05
49 99 99 FLDSVC COMPLETED OFF AT 10:14 ON 11/17/20G05  JDB-MDS 1708 11/17/05

» % * ARE THERE MORE RECORDS YES * * *
DSPLY 21 KEY TO NEW SS DSPLY KEY




*

5000422064012

THOMAS
7244

PITTSBURGH

cc oe6  {@BL 12 RO CYC 36 BL cyC CO
THEODORE STATUS ACTIVE NOR FRA
IDLEWILD ST FLR 2

PA 15208-1417 *NM*

OF> SERV START 1C/10/05
LAST-TRAN 12/08/0¢

RT/RDR €10 00C DISPUTE EXP 11/15/06
412 371 9489 C&C RNTPROP NO

wkuxrkkxkrAkxr (120 CAMM ACTTION INFORMATION *xrssdkxdhrkss O1/04/07 *x** 1029 **

TRIGGER
.. DATE..

4% 99 99

99 9% 99

99 49 49
99 99 39
99 99 99

MESSAGE. ... . S

CBLLED AND LEFT MESSAGE FOR THEQODORE TO
CONTRAZT ME

BHBEERERE R E RS R LR BB B RS R RE S
FEBEE DO NOT ENTER OFF FOR MR THOMAS — ##§$#
E##+4  UNTIL REWIRE AND W/A IS DONE...###44
EHEFHRERGEHE S HBE RS AL AR R B RE REY
ADY YVETTE WE WILL TURN ELEC BACK TODAY...SAT
©“ALLED SPEC-B TO TURN VICE BACK ORK.

ELEC MUST STAY IN TED'S NAME (P/0 ACT 54)....
SERVICE ORDER DFF DELETED

CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM

DATE EST TERM INITIALIZD FOR DLCO-UNEUN 00C1
DATE EST TERM = 2005-11-17 (AC)

NAME

M FARRELL

M FARRELL
M FARRELL

SE
M FARRELL
M FARERELL

PCSPM162

* ok %k

OSPLY

* % * APE THEPE MORE RECORDS
DSPLY 21 KEY TO NEW 55

YES ‘
KEY

D JONES-JA

TIME
1315

1141

1138
1137

1133
11206
G023

DATE
ENTERED
11/17/05

11/17/05

11/17/05
11/17/05

11/17/705
11/17/08
11/16/05




.

1000421064012 ¢z 066 8L 12 B cvc 06 B cxc oofffor> SERV START 10/10/05

THOMAS THEODORE STATUS ACTIVE NOR FNA LAST-TKAN 12/08/06
7244 IDLEWILD ST FLR Z RI/RCR 010 000 DISPUTE EXP 11/15/06
PITTSKURSH PR 15208-1417 *NM* 412 371 9485 C&C RNTPROP NO
IFEEERFERS RS S ;}}.;)Q CAMM AC'I'IC‘N ;I.NFO‘RMATIQN ko de M gk R ok ok kR kb ok 1/04/07 * Kk K 1029 * K
TRIGGEKR : DATE

. DATE.. MESSASE....... ' NAME TIME ENTERED

5% 99 99 SERV ORDER OFF CREATED WNTD BY DT 11/17/05 L KLEIST 1017 11/16/05

99 99 99 CZR ATCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM L KLELIST 101€ 11/16/05

99 99 9% SERV ORDER MI READY FOR BATCH (23-0Z) M JONES 1608 11/10/05

% 99 99 RCVD TRANSFER FROM - 4000644968002 C PEITER 0736 11/09/05

9% 99 49 DATE EST START INITIALIZD FOR DLCGC-UNBUN 0001 FCSEM162 0023 11/08/05
DATE EST START - 2005-10-15 (AQ)

4% 9% 99 TAX QSTNS: RSDNTL ONLY = N TAX EXEMPT ORG = N  §J§ 1831 11/08/05
SPVORD DUAL  CMPL 11/08/C5 BY SJS READ 001861 SN ‘

4y 99 9% CSR ATCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CERCAMM M KUPRIVNL 1547 11/08/05
%9 49 Y9 PREMISE DATA INSERTED S SUTIER 1308 11/08/05
YUY 9y o0 SKE CAMM ON 4000644968003, ... .FCREIGN WIRING S SUTIER 1308 11/08/05

- HAS KHEVER BEEN VERIFIED TO SEE IF IT WAS
CORRECTED...P/C, THEODORE TEOMAE, WILL BE

* * % LREZ THERE MORE RECCRDS YES * *» ¥
DEPLY 21 KEY TO NEW 88 SPLY KEY




- ¥

1000421064012 cc 066 fBL 12 RD CYC 06 BL cxc,oe'!boy> SERV START 10/1C/05
FNA

THOMAS THEODORE STATUS ACTIVE NOR LAST~TRAN 12/08/0€
1244 IDLEWILD ST FLR 2 RT/ROR G190 000 DISPUTE EXP 11/15/0¢€
PITTSBURGE PA 15208~1417 *NM* 412 371 9489 C&C RNTPROP NO
xxdhrxkkdkrirr (120 CAMM ACTION INFORMATION ***xs&xxkkxsis (0]/34/07 *** 1028 **
TRIGGER : , DATE

. DATE.. MESSAGE....... | ’ NAME - TIME ENTERED
99 99 99 KESF UNTIL WHICH TIME WE GAIN ACCESS TO S SUTTER ~ 1308 11/08/0S

VERIFY....ALSO BALANCE 1S BEING TRANS...
949 49 909 SERV ORDER DUAL CREATED WNTD BY DT 1(/10G/05 S SUTTER 1304 11/08/0%

* * *  ARE THERE MORE RECORDS  NO * ok ok
DSPLY 21 KEY TO NEW 585 DSPLY KEY




g 150 A | £§§j£:;:fzfg’%f |

0170872047 THU 9153 PAY 002700z

. .y - e e . . : .
e ' VN L i
e R o i - s P . ey - .

7000068385002 CC 069 LSP=BLD1 KL CYC 06 BL CYC U6 SERV ENDED 01/11705
HALE - BVELYN STATUS CHARGE OFF FNA - LAST-TRAN 06/30/05
7244 IDLEWILD sT RT/RDR 010 000 DISPUTE EXP
- PITTSBURGH PA 15208-1417 *NM* 412 242 0998 INA RNTPROP NO
Akkkxxkowrrwcd (].-20 CAMM ACTION INFORMATION #**thixksxskusvs 10/25/06 *x+* Q806 %+
TRIGGER , DATE
..DATE,. MESSBGE....... NAME TIME ENTERED
99 99 99 SERVICE ORDER FMFWR DELETED B BATES 1601 10/14/05
98 99 99 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM B BATES 1559 10/14/05
B
B

99 99 92 SERV ORDER FMFWR CREATED WNTD BY DT 10/13/05 B BATES 1220 10/13/05
99 99 99 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM B BATES 1208 10/13/05
9% 99 99 AGENCY CODE CHANGED FROM TO 020 PCSCCLO0  PCSCCL00 1620 05/08/0%
9% 99 9% O/V, WALTER JACKSON, COMPI, APPL, ADV NEED PRO J RODEHEAV 1142 04/27/05

COF OF 0CC. GAVE DENIAL LTR, ALSO ADVSD WOULD ‘

NEED FULL CCO BAL FROM ACCT $000427051006

$447.49 PIF, ADVSD ADDL REQUIREMENTS MAY BE

 DETERMINED WHEN RETURNS WITH LEASE

93 99 99 CSR ACCESS TO ACCOUNT PER CSRCAMM ; J RODEHEAV 1135 04/27/05
99 99 99 DLCO~UNBUN 0002 DATE END SET TO 2005-01-11 PCSSO100 1815 01/24/05

DLCO~UNBUN 0002 STATUS CHANGED FROM AC TO M4

% ¥ % ARE THERE MORE RECORDS YES * * #
DSPLY 21 KEY TO NEW SS DSPLY KEY
AV P A Trcise  taipe  Pfo  F Crsrn
7o 03¢
oV o ~ Dégot s

[y ey
= EXHIBIT

B R
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RECEIVED

JAN 19 2007 | | December 14, 2005

bA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

PA P%BEGRETRRY’E BUREAU
Theodore Thomas
459 Grove Road
Verona, PA 15147-1625

Re: Electric Service
7244 Idlewild Street
Floor-2
Pittsburgh, Pa. 15208
‘ Account #3000 421 064 012
Dear Mr. Thomas,

Your tenant Yvette A. Alston filed a billing dispute with us. We found that the meter
provides service beyond her apartment. The first floor apartment, hall and porch lights
were connected to the second floor’s meter.

Under State law, landlords must pay for electric service if the meter serves more than one
apartment. Act 54, effective September 1993, states, “If a residential building contains
one or more units not individually metered, the affected public utility shall list the
account for the premises in question in the name of the owner, and the owner shall
thereafter be responsible for the payment for the utility service rendered thereunto.”

‘We will place this account in your name effective October 10, 2005. If you correct the
wiring, you will not be responsible for the contract, .

Please call me at 412-393-2784 if you have any questions or if you want further

information.

- S. Sutter

FEB 0 6 2007

Field Services Department

DOCUMENT A
FOLDER i




Tl o | ®

DUQUESNE LIGHT COMPANY

NAME OF THE RATEPAYER: Theodore Thomas

FOR SERVICE AT: 7244 Idlewild St, Fir. 2, Pittsburgh, Pa. 15208
MAILING ADDRESS: 459 Grove Rd., Verona, PA 15047
ACCOUNT NUMBER: 3000 421 064 012

¥
fL RA’I‘FFAYFR CONCERN:

| Your tenant, Yvette A, Alston, filed 4 bxlhng dispute with us. Duri ing her phone call October 14, 2005, she requested that we check for |
foreing wiring, '

§2. DUQUESNE LIGHT COMPANY’S POSITION:

‘Under state law, landlords must pay for electric service if the meter serves more than one apartment. Therefore, we will place the
account in yaur name effective Qetober 10, 2005.

I you correct the wiring you will not be respousible for the contract.

3. INVESTIGATION:
“I'he meter for this address provides service beyond the tenant's apartment. The first floor apartment, fui} and porch lights are
connected to the meter.

1

4. ACCOUNT STATEMENT/SUMMARY:

I have attschied o statement of your account from November 9, 2005 (o Decenber 9, 2005.

5. BALANCE, DUE DATE, EXTENDED PAYMENTS:

} The present balance on your account is $207.37. You may pay the optional amoung the balance due, or make arrangements for
extended payments. We will eons:dcr your account delinquent if we do not receive a payment by January 3, 2006. '

When making 4 payment, please allow enough time so we may receive it by the due date. You can make payments at our general
office at 708 Smithfield Strect, at any designated collection agency, or by mail.

6. APPEAL RIGHTS:

1f you are not sét:sﬁgd with our response, you may file an informal complaint with the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
{wnstructions are enclosed) To ensure the preservation of your rights, you must file the informal complaint by December 29, 2005,

Uit any appeals that you may file are resolved, you are not required to pay that portion of your bill that you are disputing,

I ‘urther, a8 long as you follow all requirements of the Commission, we will not terminate your service until thc formal or informal
‘ cumpmnt PLOCESS IS rcsalvcd

Pléase contact us 1f you need additional information or if you have any questions or concems about this investigation, If do not hear
from you by December 29, 2005, 1 will presume that you are satisfied and that you do not want further assistance.

S. Sutter DATE: December 14,2005
| DUQUESNE LIGHT COMPANY REPRESENTATIVE |
Duquesne Light Corapany: 411 Seventh Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15219
Phone: 1-888-393-7100 or 1-800-522-4020 ~




406G6A45EE003  DC 066 I.BL' 11 =D cye 96 5L cvc o6 +> sEav mwpED 10/1C/08

ALSTCN YVETTE R CSTATUS FINAL BILL FNA LAST-TRAN 1C/24/0¢
72449 IDLEWILD 8T FLR 2 RT/RODR 010 000 DISPUTE EXP
PIPTSBURGH PA 15208-~1417 412 4723 4267 INA RNTPROP NO .
rkkxxwnkxraktkrr 3103 CUSTOMER TNFORMATTON **Asx#xhsxakxx 371/34/07 *** 1036 *+
ACDNL NAME ONE ** CREDIT DISC. EISTORY
ALONL NAME TWO ‘ CR~HIST ..DISC-HIST.
ALT. CRED RATE 00C0O0C0OJC 9
ALDR ‘ EXTENDED DUE DATE 9
MULT. ACCT. GROUP CODE 00000 REP CODE BUILD/REALTOR N 6

%% BILIL CODES. .. .EXEMPTIONS **»* MV 2000 9
PERM BILL CODE  NORMAL NO. BTLL COPIES 1 6
TEMP BILL CODE  UNKNOWN PULL BILL DEST. 3
DISPUTE AMT... 000000000000000  DEPT CODE.... 3
STATE TAX EYEMP“* 100 00 (PERCENT) o
L.BE.C. ou..... Y CAP ARRANG 9
LISCONNECT ... N DISCONNECT OKAY 3
DOLLAR ENERGY FUND PLEDGE ... DATE AMOUNT 6
DOLLAR ENERGY FUND REMOVAL .. DATE 6
GEG BREA  HOMEWOOL SERVICZED BY PENN HILLS ITRON PENN HILLS
CRANSFERRED TO 3000421064012 A/R

‘ DSPLY 04 KEY TO NEW S§ DSPLY XEY

“ RECEIVED
@@UNENT | JAN 19 2007

r:JOL”.E@ ISSION
(G UTILITY COMMI
%BEERETARY BUREAU

o /; 2204337/
R "; /5
22— 1 b7

RESPIND.




w6eazz0ea012  cc 066 L 12 RO cve 06 31 cve osffor> sEav sTarT 10/10/05

THOMAS ~ THEODORE - STATUS ACTIVE NOP FHA LAST-TKAN 12/08/0€
7244 IDLEWILD ST FLK 2 RT/ROR G173 O)G DISPUTE EXP 11/15/0¢
FITTSRURGH PA 15208-1417 *NM* 412 371 9489% CsC RNTEROP NO
KRR akkwkkwrk ekt (11-073 CUSTOMER INFORMATION ***#xxxxkxxxxx 31/04/07 *** 1042 **
ADDNL NAME ONE ' ¥+ CREDIT DISC. HISTORY
ALDNL HAME TWO " | .~ CR-HIST ..DISC-HIST.
LT, 459 GROVE RD CRED RATE 036000000 6
ADDR  VERONA, PA 151471625 EYTENDED DUE DATE 9
MULT. ACCT. GROUP CODE 00000 REP CODE . BUILD/REALTO® N 3
*%* BILL CODES. . .EXEMPTIONS *** MV D845 9
PERM BTLL CODE  NORMAL NGO. BILI COPIES 1 3
TEMP BYLL CODE  UNKNOWN PULL BILL DEST. 9
LISEUTE AMT... 000000000000661  DEPT CODE.... ' 6
STATE TAX EXEMPT.. 000 00 (PERCENT) a
L.F.C. vuuue.. Y DISPUTE 3
ﬁmf:@mm(;'r veo ¥ HMGMT. DISCRETION 9
DCLLAR ENERGY FUNU PLEDGE ... DATE AMOINT 9
SOLLAR ENERGY FUND REMOVAL .. DATE 3 .
GEC BREA  HOMEWOOD SERVICED BY PENN HILLS ITRON PENN HILLS
TRANSFERRED FROM 4000644968003 :

DSPLY 04 KEY TO NEW 58 DSPLY  XKBY

- GUMENT  RECEIVED
FOLDER JAN 18 2007

BA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
SECRETARY'S BUREAU
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